# **Beaver Valley Power Station**

## **Unit 1/2**

## **EPP/IP 1.4**

## **Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation**

Document Owner Manager, Emergency Preparedness

Revision Number	17
Level Of Use	In-Field Reference
Safety Related Procedure	Yes



Beaver Va	Beaver Valley Power Station		EPP/IP 1.4	
tle:		<u></u>	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
echnical Support Center Ac	tivatio	n, Operation and Deactivation	17	i of ii
		EFFECTIVE INDEX		
Issue 8 Rev.	0	OSC Approved	3-12-87	
	1	OSC Approved	3-29-88	
	2	OSC Approved	3-22-90	
Issue 9 Rev.	0	Non-Intent Revision	10-9-90	
	1	Non-Intent Revision	11-21-91	
	2	Non-Intent Revision	12-29-92	
	3	Non-Intent Revision	2-9-93	
Rev.	5	OSC Approved	11-10-93	
	6	OSC Approved	12-15 <b>-9</b> 4	
	7	Non-Intent Revision	10-6-95	
	8	Non-Intent Revision	12-1-95	
	9	Non-Intent Revision	4-3-96	
	10	Non-Intent Revision	6-17-97	
Rev.	11	Non-Intent Revision	1-1-98	
	12	Non-Intent Revision	4-1-98	
	13	Non-Intent Revision	12-31-99	
	14	Non-Intent Revision	01-23-01	
	15	Non-Intent Revision	8-8-01	
	16	Non-Intent Revision	12-12-01	
	17	Simple Change	8-15-02	

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4	
Title:		Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
echnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation		Revision: 17	Page Number: ii Of ii
	TABLE OF CONTENTS		
А.	Purpose		
В.	References		
С.	Responsibilities		
D.	Action Levels/Precautions		
E.	Procedure		
F.	Final Condition		
G.	Attachments		

		Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	mber: EPP/IP 1.4
itle:			Unit:	Level Of Use:
			1/2	In-Field Reference
Facha	inal Cur	ment Contan Activistics Operation and Departivation	Revision:	Page Number:
геспи	iicai Suj	pport Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	17	1 of 58
<b>A.</b>	PUR	POSE		
	This activ	procedure provides guidance for the Technical Sup ation, operation and deactivation of the Technical Suppor	port Center t Center.	(TSC) staff in the
В.	<u>REF</u>	ERENCES		
	1.0	Beaver Valley Power Station Emergency Prepare Procedures.	edness Plar	n and Implementing
	2.0	Beaver Valley Power Station Operating Manual.		
	3.0	Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations Part 50, Appendi	x E.	
	4.0	NUREG-0654/FEMA-REP-1 "Criteria for Preparation Emergency Response Plans and Preparedness in Suppo	n and Evalu ort of Nuclea	ation of Radiological r Power Plants."
	5.0	NRC Inspection Report 50-334 #81-27 (The concep EPP/IP were incorporated in response to finding.)	ot of operation	ons described in this
	6.0	NUREG-1394 "Emergency Response Data System (El	RDS) Impler	nentation."
	7.0	Condition Report #970716 Condition Report #00-2202 Condition Report #01-3198 Condition Report #01-6025 Condition Report #02-04166		

## C. <u>RESPONSIBILITIES</u>

The Technical Support Coordinator is responsible for insuring the actions outlined in this procedure are completed. The Emergency Director is responsible for insuring Attachment 4 "Guidance for ERF Evacuation/Inaccessible" is implemented, if applicable. The TSC Computer Coordinator is responsible for ERDS activation per Attachment 9.

## D. <u>ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUTIONS</u>

1.0 ACTION LEVELS

#### NOTE

NUREG-1394 requires activation of the ERDS computer within one (1) hour of the declaration of any Alert or higher classification.

- 1.1 This procedure should be initiated upon any of the following:
  - 1.1.1 At the direction of the Shift Manager, assuming the responsibilities of the Emergency Director.

	Beav	er Va	alley Power Station	Procedure N	umber:			
Title:					EPP/IP 1.4			
				1/2	In-Field Reference			
Technical Si	innort C	enter A	ctivation Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:			
				17	2 of 58			
2.0	PREC	1.1.2 AUTIC	Declaration of an emergency condition	equal to or	greater than an Alert.			
			NOTE:					
	Oper Emer those	ability orgency as mention	of the TSC and EOF is checked as part of activation of the TSC and EOF will include oned above.	of Operation le operabilit	s Manual, Chapter 58. y checks in addition to			
	2.1 To ensure that appropriate and timely attention is paid to the in-plant a aspects of the emergency condition, the Shift Manager should supervision of in-plant activities and assume the responsibilitie Emergency Director as set forth in the BVPS Emergency Preparedness				the in-plant and offsite ager should delegate esponsibilities of the reparedness Plan.			
	2.2	The with	Shift Manager must ensure that TSC activities and personnel assoc TSC activation do not interfere with operational and assessment action					
	2.3	The 7	Technical Support Center will provide the	following fo	unctions:			
		*	Provide plant management and techr personnel during emergency conditions	nical suppor	t to plant operations			
	* Relieve the reactor operators of peripheral duties and communication not directly related to reactor system manipulations.							
		* Prevent congestion in the Control Room.						
		* Perform EOF functions for the Alert Emergency class and for the Sit Area Emergency class and General Emergency class until the EOF functional.						
	<ul> <li>Provide radiological briefings for personnel leaving the ERF duri declared emergency.</li> </ul>							

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure N	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4	
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number: 3 of 58	

## E. <u>PROCEDURE</u>

#### 1.0 ACTIVATION

#### NOTE:

The TSC should be activated as soon as possible, but, in all cases, within one (1) hour of an ALERT or higher classification. BVPS will continue to maintain an ERO and notification system which will have the objective of meeting the 30/60 minute response time criteria specified in NUREG-0654. It is recognized that 100% staff augmentation, within 30 minutes, may not be achievable under all circumstances. The Onsite staff shall be augmented as soon as reasonably achievable.

- 1.1 Upon declaration of an emergency condition equal to or greater than an ALERT or as directed by the Emergency Director (SM), the ERF Emergency Access Station procedure should be implemented (Attachment 2)
  - 1.1.1 Security and the Technical Support Coordinator shall refer to Attachment 1 for instructions concerning the ERF ventilation.
  - 1.1.2 If personnel are notified that the Site is inaccessible, refer to Attachment 4 "Guidance For ERF Inaccessible/Evacuation".
- 1.2 Upon notification of an Alert or higher emergency classification, the on-call Emergency Director shall do at least one of the following:
  - 1.2.1 Proceed to the Control Room, or
  - 1.2.2 Contact the SM/ED via cell phone, direct ringdown phone, or other available communications, and
  - 1.2.3 Obtain the information to complete the turnover status checklist with the on-duty SM/Emergency Director.
- 1.3 The Technical Support Coordinator shall inform the Emergency Director of TSC staffing (reference Attachment 5).

	Procedure Number
Beaver Valley Power Station	EPP/IP 1.4
Title:	Unit: Level Of Use:
Technical Summert Conten Astignation Operation and Departments	1/2 In-Field Reference
rectificat Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	17 4 of 58
NOTE Obtain the BVERS printout from the	e FAX machine in the TSC
Communications Area.	
1.3.1 Using the Beaver Valley Emerge printout, determine staffing from per arrival times listed on the BVERS pri	ncy Response System (BVERS) sonnel currently at the TSC, or via ntout.
1.4 The Technical Support Coordinator shall inf status of the following:	form the Emergency Director of the
1.4.1 Emergency equipment is energized or	operable. (Reference Attachment 5)
1.4.2 Security has:	
<ul> <li>Secured the ERF Emergency Entr</li> <li>Isolated the ERF ventilation, per A</li> </ul>	ance. Attachment 1.
1.4.3 Health Physics has:	1
<ul> <li>Established Frisking Station (if re</li> <li>Established TLD Issue Area.</li> </ul>	guired).
1.5 Verify that the Radiological Controls Consurveys, if necessary. (Refer to Attachment 8	ordinator has initiated habitability of this IP.)
NOTE:	
Depending on the type of emergency or activated without complete staffing or equipment.	circumstances, the TSC may be r all available communications
1.6 Upon information provided by the Tec Emergency Director, or designee, shall dec activated and inform the Shift Manager of th A formal activation announcement shall be page party system, and the Operations/RadO "Turnover Status Checklist" should be used d accurate information is received.	hnical Support Coordinator, the lare the Technical Support Center he final transfer of responsibilities. nade over the ERF page, the plant con Headset Circuits. EPP/IP 1.3, uring the turnover process to assure

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation		Page Number: 5 of 58	
2.0 OPERATION			

#### NOTE:

If actions are required in an emergency that are immediately needed to protect the public health and safety, and departs from the license condition or Technical Specification, the action shall be approved, as a minimum by a licensed Senior Reactor Operator prior to taking the action, per 10 CFR 50.54 (x) and (y).

- 2.1 The Technical Support Center (TSC) is located in the Emergency Response Facility. Equipment and facilities required for implementation of the BVPS EPP are located in the TSC. This equipment includes; computer systems for both Units, dedicated telephones providing access to Control Room data and the means for conversations with Operations personnel and dedicated headset circuits.
- 2.2 Technical Support Center equipment operation shall be under the guidance set forth in the BVPS EPP/IP 1.2, "Communications and Dissemination of Information", or other applicable procedures.
- 2.3 If access to the TSC becomes restricted due to radiological or other conditions, the Emergency Director and designated Emergency Coordinators should relocate per Attachment 4. All other TSC personnel will receive reporting instructions as the situation warrants.
- 2.4 The functional responsibilities of the individual TSC personnel (Emergency Coordinators) are identified in Section 5 of the BVPS Emergency Preparedness Plan.

#### 3.0 DEACTIVATION

- 3.1 The Emergency Director may, upon satisfying the criteria of EPP/IP 6.2, "Termination of the Emergency and Recovery", declare the TSC deactivated. The Technical Support Coordinator will be directed to coordinate the TSC deactivation. Preparations should be made between the Shift Manager and the Emergency Director to transfer remaining responsibilities to the On-Shift or Recovery organizations.
- 3.2 After shifting responsibilities, inform the Shift Manager that the TSC has been deactivated. A formal announcement should be made to any remaining TSC staff and announced over the Operations and RadCon circuits, as a minimum.

## **CAUTION:**

Establish contact with the NRC to obtain approval for ERDS link deactivation.

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 6 of 58		

3.3 Upon deactivation, the Technical Support Coordinator should direct available personnel to de-energize and restore emergency equipment, forms and any other items utilized during the emergency response.

## F. <u>FINAL CONDITIONS</u>

- 1.0 The use of this procedure shall be terminated after the following conditions have been met.
  - 1.1 All available records generated during the emergency response are forwarded to the Communications and Record Coordinator.
  - 1.2 All functional equipment/supplies have been restored to preactivation status.
  - 1.3 The TSC staff has been relieved of all duties associated with the operation of the TSC.
  - 1.4 Normal operations have been restored or a recovery organization established.

## G. <u>ATTACHMENTS</u>

- 1.0 ERF VENTILATION SYSTEM ISOLATION
- 2.0 ERF EMERGENCY ENTRANCE
- 3.0 ACTIVATION OF IPC, ERFCS AND SPDS COMPUTERS
- 4.0 GUIDANCE FOR ERF EVACUATION/INACCESSIBLE
- 5.0 TECHNICAL SUPPORT COORDINATOR ACTIVATION CHECKLIST (Example)
- 6.0 COMPUTER COORDINATOR ACTIVATION CHECKLIST (Example)
- 7.0 COMMUNICATIONS AND RECORDS COORDINATOR ASSIGNMENT CHECKLIST (Example)
- 8.0 RADIOLOGICAL CONTROLS COORDINATOR CHECKLIST (Example)
- 9.0 ACTIVATION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DATA SYSTEM (ERDS) FROM THE TSC
- 10.0 NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 7 of 58	

## ATTACHMENT 1 (Page 1 of 3)

## ERF EMERGENCY VENTILATION ISOLATION/ACTIVATION

## RESPONSIBILITY

Upon declaration of an ALERT or higher emergency classification, or at the direction of the Emergency Director, Security shall complete SECTION A and the Technical Support Coordinator, or designee, shall complete SECTION B.

## NOTE:

If Security is unavailable or delayed, the Technical Support Coordinator, or designee, shall also complete SECTION A.

## SECTION A, Ventilation Isolation by Security

## NOTE:

The ERF Ventilation System is isolated by Security personnel immediately after they have established the ERF Emergency Access Station.

To manually isolate the ventilation system in the Emergency Response Facility, perform <u>either</u> step 1) or 2) of the following:

1) Flip the switch on Control Panel #5 (located in the EOF - Figure 1). The switch is located on the lower right hand side of the HVAC panel and should be placed from the normal position to the Emergency System Mode Switch position (observe instructions posted on the panel).

or

2) Follow the same procedure in the Mechanical Room (Figure 1). The switch and instructions are also located on the HVAC panel on the lower right hand side of the panel.

The switch closes the automatic dampers and allows for recirculating the air in the ERF. Whether the switch is in the normal or emergency system mode switch position, the air is sent through a series of filters before circulating.

- 3) Record time Emergency Ventilation switch activated, and <u>inform Technical Support</u> <u>Coordinator</u>.
- 4) If the ventilation system is not isolated/activated, inform Technical Support Coordinator. The Technical Support Coordinator shall discuss the situation with the Engineering Coordinator, Emergency Director and Radiological Control Coordinator as to the need for surveys, sampling or ERF evacuation.

	Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	imber: EPD/TD 1 A	
Title: Techn	ical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Unit: <u>1/2</u> Revision: 17	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference Page Number: 8 of 58	
		ATTACHN	MENT 1 (Page 2 of 3)	
	ERF EMERGENCY VENTILATION ISOLATIO	N/ACTIVA	<u>TION</u>	
<u>SEC</u>	TION B, Starting Second Ventilation Fan by Tech Support	Coord./Desi	ence	
The j main	purpose of Section B is to start the second air handling Far tained in the TSC and EOF during emergency use.	to ensure a	a positive pressure is	
1)	Locate the S-1 Air Handling Unit Panel in the Maintenance (Across from the ERF Reproduction Room.)	Area Mecha	nical Room Figure 1,	
2)	Verify or place the S-1 air handling unit Fan No. 1 in "Manua	J".		
3)	Verify or place the S-1 air handling unit Fan No. 2 in "Manua	J".		
	NOTE:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
If S serv	-1 air handling unit Fan No. 1 is in service, go to step 5, if S- vice, go to step 4 and skip step 5).	l air handlin	g unit Fan No. 2 is in	
4)	Start the S-1 air handling unit fan No. 1 by pushing the start b	utton.		
5)	Start the S-1 air handling unit fan No. 2 by pushing the start button.			
6)	Adjust the manual speed controller on the S-1 air handling unit Fan No. 1 to 8.75.			
7)	Adjust the manual speed controller on the S-1 air handling un	it Fan No. 21	to 8.75.	
8)	Close doors to the TSC (including the Communications Area EOF (i.e.: do not prop or block doors open).	of the Omb	udsman's Office) and	

- 9) Inform Emergency Director second ventilation fan has been started to maintain TSC and EOF positive pressure.
- 10) If the second fan does not start, the Technical Support Coordinator shall discuss the situation with the Engineering Coordinator, Emergency Director and Radiological Control Coordinator as to the need for surveys or sampling.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	amber: EPP/IP 1.4			
Title: Unit: Level Of Use: 1/2 In-Field Refe					
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 9 of 58			
	ATTACHI	MENT 1 (Page 3 of 3)			
ERF EMERGENCY VENTILATION ISOLATION/ACTIVATION SECTION C, Returning Ventilation System to One Fan (Normal) Service					
CAUTION:					
Ramp down Fan speed prior to stopping second Fan.					
1) Stop the S-1 air handling unit Fan No. 2 by pushing the stop button.					
2) Place the S-1 air handling Unit Fan No. 2 in auto.					
3) Adjust the manual speed controller on the S-1 air handling unit Fan No. 1 to 7.0.					
4) Adjust the manual speed controller on the S-1 air handling un	4) Adjust the manual speed controller on the S-1 air handling unit Fan No. 2 to 7.0.				
5) Place the ERF Building Normal/Emergency Ventilation	switch at	panel CP-1 in the			

5) Place the ERF Building Normal/Emergency Ventilation switch at panel CP-1 in the Maintenance Area Mechanical Room Figure 1 (across from the ERF Reproduction Room) to the Normal position.

6) Confirm labeled indicators have reversed damper positions.

7) Inform the Engineering Coordinator and the Emergency Director.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 10 of 58	

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title: Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Unit: 1/2 Revision: 17	Unit:Level Of Use:1/2In-Field ReferenceRevision:Page Number:1711 of 58	
	ATTACH	MENT 2 (Page 1 of 4)	

## ERF EMERGENCY ENTRANCE

## A. **PURPOSE**

This procedure provides guidance for emergency support personnel for gaining access to the Emergency Response Facility (ERF).

#### B. <u>REFERENCES</u>

None

## C. <u>RESPONSIBILITIES</u>

The RadCon Coordinator and Security Coordinator are responsible for insuring the actions outlined in this procedure are completed.

## D. <u>ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUTIONS</u>

#### 1.0 ACTION LEVELS

- 1.1 This procedure should be initiated upon any of the following:
  - 1.1.1 At the direction of the Nuclear Shift Supervisor assuming the responsibilities of the Emergency Director.
  - 1.1.2 Declaration of an emergency condition equal to or greater than an emergency classification of ALERT.

#### 2.0 PRECAUTIONS

- 2.1 The ERF Emergency Entrance will provide the following functions:
  - \* Provide a controlled access location into the ERF.
  - \* Provide a location for performing radiological monitoring of personnel entering the ERF (if appropriate).

			* 7	11 D C .	Procedure Ni	wabee
		Beave	er Va	lley Power Station	1 locadule in	EPP/IP 1.4
Title: Techn	ical Sup	port Ce	nter Ac	tivation, Operation and Deactivation	Unit: <u>1/2</u> Revision: 17	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference Page Number:
	<u> </u>				ATTACHI	MENT 2 (Page 2 of 4)
E.	<u>PRO</u>	CEDUR	<u>RE</u>			
	1.0	ACTI	VATIO	N		
				NOTE:		
		If en set-u area ERF dosi pers	mergen 1p, they . Upon 7 Page metry. onnel a	cy personnel arrive at the ERF Building shall sign in on the wall boards by the ga a Security/Health Physics set-up, announ for personnel to report to the Security Security and Health Physics may cross-re- re signed in and possess dosimetry.	prior to Se trage and be cements sh Sign-in Sta eference sig	ecurity/Health Physics egin activation of their would be made on the ation and, also obtain m-in logs to assure all
		1.1	Securi Area	ity will secure all entrances to the ERF, entrance at the ERF garage (Figure 1).	except the	Health Physics Check
			1.1.1	Security will establish a Security/Sign-i garage and Decontamination Room door	in Station i rs (Figure 2)	nside the ERF by the ).
		1.2	Person indica Sign-i alcoho	nnel shall sign the sheets located on the w ted in EPP/IP 1.7 "Emergency Response ( n Sheet indicates the individual is Fit F ol within the last five (5) hours.	all near the Organizatio For Duty ar	Security Sign-in. As n Teams", signing the nd has not consumed
		1.3	Health Securi require	Physics will establish a Dosimetry Issue ty/Sign-in Station. All personnel enter ed to wear a TLD (Figure 2).	e Station do ring the E	own the hall from the RF Building will be
			1.3.1	Dosimetry should not be issued to in assigned BVPS TLD when entering the log should be marked accordingly.	dividuals v ERF. Th	vho have worn their e Security/TLD issue
			1.3.2	A RadCon Coordinator Assistant announcement on the ERF page system (	should m PAX 7000)	ake the following
				"All emergency workers who have not p Health Physics should do so as soon as p accountability and radiation dosimetry is	rocessed in practical to sue."	through Security and ensure complete staff
				<b>REPEAT THIS ANNOUNCEMENT</b> THE INFLUX OF THE ERO SUPPO	<u>SEVERAI</u> RT STAFF	L TIMES DURING

			Procedure Nr	mber
	Beav	er Valley Power Station	FICCOULC IN	EPP/IP 1.4
Title:			Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
<b>Fechnical Su</b>	pport Co	enter Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number.
			ATTACH	MFNT 2 (Page 3 of 4)
		-	** * 12 VAL.	10111 # (1 mBe e vi .)
	1.4	Health Physics will also establish a radiological the Health Physics Check Area with appropriate 2).	monitoring e radiologio	g station, if needed, in cal boundaries (Figure
	1.5	A RadCon Coordinator or Assistant shall make	the followi	ng announcement:
		"All ERF personnel leaving the ERF must rece from the TSC RadCon Coordinator in the TSC p	eive a radio prior to exi	blogical briefing the ERF".
	1.6	After the influx of TSC/EOF support staff, a should make an accounting of those who norma who received ERF-EPP TLD's. The normal dos normal storage locations for return to the ERF B	RadCon ally have as simetry sho Building as	Coordinator Assistant ssigned dosimetry and uld be pulled from the soon as practical.
2.0	OPE	RATION		
	2.1	Health Physics will determine the necessity of Physics/Operations evaluation of the potentian radiological release.	of a self-fi al for con	risk based on Health tamination due to a
	2.2	All personnel entering the Health Physics Che radiological boundaries until monitored, if neces	eck area w ssary.	ill remain within the
	2.3	If contamination is detected, Health Physics evaluate the extent of the contamination, and Decontamination Room, if necessary. (Refer to "Decontamination Control" for additional guidar	should be i direct de o BVPS HI nce.)	notified. They will contamination in the PM Chapter 3, RP 2.3
		NOTE:		1997
		The Decontamination Room showers drain to a ERF. Tank level indicator panels are located in and the Service Dock Area by the roll-up door.	holding tand tang tangkar tang tangkar tangkar tan	ink buried outside the entrance to the ERF,
	2.4	If no contamination is detected, personnel may Area at the designated point, and continue to the	y exit the I Security/S	Health Physics Check Sign-in Station.
	2.5	Present Beaver Valley Power Station I.D. to S Station. If personnel do not have proper id Emergency Response Organization Call-List, t Station until vouched for/escorted by TSC/EOF	ecurity per dentificatio they will n personnel.	rsonnel at the Sign-in n or are not on the emain at the Security
	2.6	Upon clearance of the Security/Sign-in Station, wall board sheets, obtain dosimetry from He Physics their assigned BVPS TLD is being w appropriate emergency response positions.	personnel ealth Phys orn, and t	should sign-in on the ics, or notify Health hen continue to their

		Beav	er Valley Power Station	Procedure N	umber:
Title:				EPP/IP 1.4	
				1/2	In-Field Reference
Techr	nical Su	pport C	enter Activation. Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:
				17	14 of 58
				ATTACHI	MENT 2 (Page 4 of 4)
	3.0	DEA	CTIVATION		
		3.1	Upon decision by the Emergency Director/ terminate the use of the ERF Emergency Entr Security Coordinator will direct the deactivation	Emergency 1 ance, the Radon process.	Recovery Manager to dCon Coordinator and
		3.2	Upon deactivation and prior to the return of ne Coordinator will assure that all radiologica properly removed, and surveys are conducted Check Area (and Decontamination Room, if n $cm^2$ . Areas that cannot be readily decontamin isolated and access controlled until deconta completed.	ormal buildin l boundarie to confirm the ecessary) are nated to accommination eff	ng access, the RadCon s and equipment are hat the Health Physics below 5000 dpm/100 eptable levels shall be forts are satisfactorily
		3.3	Upon deactivation, the Security Coordinator normal building access.	will assure th	ne re-establishment of
F.	<u>FIN</u>	L CO	NDITIONS		
	1.0	The u met:	use of this procedure shall be terminated after the	ne following	conditions have been
		1.1	All records generated during the emergency repersonnel for review and then forwarded to En	sponse are fo nergency Pre	prwarded to the proper paredness.
		1.2	All functional equipment/supplies have been re	estored to pre	e-activation status.
		1.3	All contaminated waste has been properl Radiological Waste Disposal.	y packaged	and transported to



Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: FPP/IP 1 A		
tie:	Unit:	Level Of Use:	
	1/2	In-Field Reference	
echnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:	
	17	16 of 58	
• •			
INTENTIONALLY BLANK			



Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1 4		
Title:	Unit: Level Of Use: 1/2 In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 18 of 58	

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	mber: EPP/IP 1.4			
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference			
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation           III         IIII Intervision:           Page Number:         10 of 58					
A	ТТАСНА	TENT 3 (Page 1 of 1)			
	I Incin				
ACTIVATION OF IPC, ERFCS AND SPDS	COMPU	TERS			
1. Obtain keys to computer consoles from TSC key cabinet.	ey box an	d supplies from TSC			
2. Convert TSC and EOF consoles to engineer mod	e.				
3. Energize TSC trend pen recorders.					
4. Perform system check on IPC and SPDS or ERFO and verify activation on HDSR.	CS accordi	ing to OM Chapter 58			
5. Clear computer's OJ, log, and high speed line prin	nter.				
6. Identify key groups at direction of computer coor	dinator.				
7. Activate trend pen recorders utilizing represen Identify point names and ranges with grease pend	tative point il on recon	nts from key groups. rder faces. (U2 Only)			
8. Initiate one standard trend log for each key g collection.	group and	activate and initiate			
9. Assign key groups to their respective logs.					
10. Display RCS P&ID on IPC/ERFCS utility screen	l.				
11. Display PSSD iconic on SPDS monitor.					
12. Monitor group display for point alarms or abnorn key personnel.	mal trends	and values, and alert			
13. Modify displays, trend pens, standard trend logs, support needs of TSC and EOF personnel.	and spare	group assignments to			
14. Periodically provide logs and appropriate summa	ries.				
15. Upon termination return system to normal operative keys to the TSC key cabinet.	ating statu	s, and return console			

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 20 of 58		

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		Beaver Valley Power Station Procedure Nu	
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 21 of 58		

## ATTACHMENT 4 (Page 1 of 3)

## GUIDANCE FOR ERF EVACUATION/INACCESSIBLE

## NOTE:

Although the ERF Building is a radiologically hardened facility, other hazards (fire, toxic gas, flooding, loss of power, loss of internal ventilation control, etc.) may cause evacuation of the ERF, or result in ERF inaccessibility to emergency response personnel.

1.0 The following is guidance for Emergency Response Organization personnel in the event of ERF evacuation or inaccessibility.

## TABLE 1

## **IF EVACUATION**

## **TSC POSITION**

Emergency Director TSC Operations Coordinator RadCon Coordinator Maintenance Coordinator Comm & Records Coord. **Chemistry Coordinator Engineering Coordinator** Technical Support Coordinator **TSC Engineers** Document Support Security Representative Computer Coordinator **Operations Communicator** Telecommunications EA&DP Coordinator

## **RELOCATE TO**

- Control Room Control Room
- Control Room
- Control Room
- Control Room Unit 1 Cold Lab SEB SEB SEB SEB Alternate EOF (JPIC) + Alternate EOF (JPIC)
- Alternate EOF (JPIC) SEB Alternate EOF (JPIC)

## **IF INACCESSIBLE REPORT TO**

Alternate EOF (JPIC) Alternate EOF (JPIC)

- The Security Coordinator will remain in CAS while ERF Security personnel relocate per + EPP/IP 1.6.
- These personnel should relocate to the unaffected Unit's SM Office. \*

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 22 of 58		
	ATTACH	MENT 4 (Page 2 of 3)		

## **GUIDANCE FOR ERF EVACUATION/INACCESSIBLE**

## 2.0 ERF Evacuation

## NOTE:

Upon determination that ERF personnel must be evacuated during an emergency condition, the Emergency Director, in conjunction with the RadCon Coordinator and the TSC Security Coordinator, shall assign appropriate personnel to conduct a search of the building to assure that all personnel are evacuated.

EOF personnel shall report to the Alternate EOF per EPP/IP 1.6.

- 2.1 Personnel listed in Table 1 shall turnover their responsibilities to Control Room or OSC personnel and report to their designated locations.
- 2.2 All other ERF personnel shall relocate to the SEB first floor or relocate to another area (alternate onsite work location or assembly area).
  - 2.2.1 Upon relocation, the Engineering Coordinator, Chemistry Coordinator and EA&DP Coordinator shall call the Emergency Director in the Control Room and relay a phone number where they can be contacted.
  - 2.2.2 Personnel may also be dismissed from the Site, as directed by the appropriate Coordinator.
- 2.3 The evacuation location may be changed per the Emergency Director, or appropriate Coordinator, dependent on the cause of the evacuation or the loss of specific equipment.
- 3.0 ERF Inaccessible

## NOTE:

This would most likely be a non-daylight work hour event, since during daylight work hours, personnel onsite would be able to access onsite Emergency Facilities.

3.1 Upon notification of an emergency classification with the Site inaccessible, <u>only</u> those TSC positions listed in Table 1 should report to the Alternate EOF and determine the requirements for Site access and the necessity for additional personnel response (assistants, communicators, engineers, etc.).

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 23 of 58		

## ATTACHMENT 4 (Page 3 of 3)

## **GUIDANCE FOR ERF EVACUATION/INACCESSIBLE**

#### 4.0 Site Accessible

- 4.1 Upon the Site becoming accessible, the Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager shall call the Control Room SM/ED for a turnover, if the emergency has not been terminated.
- 4.2 Upon completion of the turnover, the TSC Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager shall report to the TSC/EOF, conditions permitting (radiological, toxic gas, etc.). He will then call the Control Room SM for an update, receive a staffing and equipment operability update, and brief the TSC and EOF over the ERF Building page system.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 24 of 58	

2

Commentation and and



Beaver Valley Power Station		Powe	er Station	EPP/IP 1.4		
ile:			······································	Unit:	Level Of Use:	
a hadaa 1.0		<b>•</b>	tion and Decentration	1/2 Revision:	Page Number:	
cnnical Support		on, Opera	ation and Deactivation	17	27 of 58	
	TECI	INICAT	SUPPORT COORDINA	ATTACHN	IENT 5 (Page 1 of )	
······································	(1	rsc AC	TIVATION CHECKLIS	<u>Г)</u>		
This checklist is	provided to ai	d the To	NOTE: echnical Support Coordin	ator in dete	ermining the state	
eadiness of the TS	SC for activation	n. It is n	ot intended to replace any p	portion of thi	is IP.	
					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
			NOTE:			
SC Engineering	personnel are to	begin co	ompletion of this attachmer	it as they arr	ive in the TSC.	
) INITIAL	ACTIVATION	ſ				
Verified	T:	-		Tool-		
Complete By		1.	Open TSC Cabinet a Badges etc	nd distribut	e TSC Folders,	
		2.	Review Page 2 of the equipment operability.	is Attachme	ent to determine	
,,		3.	Review Page 3 of this A Staffing.	Attachment t	o determine TSC	
		Δ	Confirm with Security	that the	ERF Emergency	
		7.	Entrance has been staffe	d.	•••	
		 5	Entrance has been staffe Confirm with HP that has been established.	d. the RadCor	n Frisker Station	
		ч. 5. <u></u> 6.	Entrance has been staffe Confirm with HP that has been established. Confirm with HP that t established.	d. the RadCor he TLD Issu	n Frisker Station ne Area has been	
		 5 6. 7.	Entrance has been staffe Confirm with HP that has been established. Confirm with HP that t established. Perform Section B, "Sta by Tech Support Coord "ERF Emergency Ventil	d. the RadCor he TLD Issu rting Second /Designee" lation Isolati	n Frisker Station ne Area has been d Ventilation Fan of Attachment 1, on/Activation".	
		4. 5 6. 7. 8.	Entrance has been staffe Confirm with HP that has been established. Confirm with HP that t established. Perform Section B, "Sta by Tech Support Coord "ERF Emergency Ventil Confirm with Security ventilation system has b	d. the RadCor he TLD Issu rting Second /Designee" ation Isolati /Engineering een isolated.	h Frisker Station he Area has been d Ventilation Fan of Attachment 1, on/Activation". g that the ERF	
		4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9	Entrance has been staffe Confirm with HP that has been established. Confirm with HP that t established. Perform Section B, "Sta by Tech Support Coord "ERF Emergency Ventil Confirm with Security ventilation system has b Request the Engineerin STA and inform him th and to obtain a turnover	d. the RadCor he TLD Issu rting Second /Designee" ation Isolati /Engineering een isolated. g Coordinat at the TSC i from the ST	h Frisker Station he Area has been d Ventilation Fan of Attachment 1, on/Activation". g that the ERF or to contact the is being prepared 'A.	
		4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9 10.	Entrance has been staffe Confirm with HP that has been established. Confirm with HP that t established. Perform Section B, "Sta by Tech Support Coord "ERF Emergency Ventil Confirm with Security ventilation system has b Request the Engineerin STA and inform him th and to obtain a turnover Confirm with the Cort IPC/ERFCS/SPDS/Tren systems are operational	d. the RadCon he TLD Issu rting Second /Designee" ation Isolati /Engineering een isolated. g Coordinat at the TSC is from the ST nputer Coord d Pens and and available	h Frisker Station he Area has been d Ventilation Fan of Attachment 1, on/Activation". g that the ERF or to contact the is being prepared A. rdinator that the ERDS computer e.	

Beave	er Valley Pow	ver Stat	tion	Procedure Na	umber:
Title:	tle:			Unit:	EPP/IP 1.4
<b>T</b> 1 1 1 0				1/2	In-Field Reference
Technical Support Ce	nter Activation, Ope	eration and	Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number: 28 of 58
B. <u>ADDITION</u>	TECHNICA (TSC A)	L SUPPO CTIVATI	ORT COORDIN ON CHECKLIS	ATTACHI <u>ATOR</u> T)	MENT 5 (Page 2 of 3)
Varified			· •		
<u>Complete By</u>	Time			Task	
			·····		
		1.	Set up headset	s at TSC Con	mmand Table.
		2.	Obtain a copy from the ERF	of the appro Emergency F	priate Unit(s) EOPs Records Center
		3.	Power up Xe	rox and dr	awing reproduction
		Д	equipment.	dual to TS	C OEMA Lister
		ч.	phone to supp OEMA (Appr prior to arrival	ort BVPS poximately 4	ersonnel located at hours travel time
	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT	5. L SUPPO ION CHE	Update the "En ORT COORDINA CCKLIST - EQU	Agineering A TOR IPMENT)	ctivities" board.
Verified Complete By	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT	5. L SUPPO ION CHE	Update the "En ORT COORDINA CCKLIST - EQU	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST	ctivities" board.
Verified Complete By	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT	5. L SUPPO ION CHE	Update the "Er ORT COORDINA CCKLIST - EQU	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST perable Equi	ctivities" board. ED
Verified Complete By	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT 	5. <u>L SUPPO</u> ION CHE	Update the "En <u>PRT COORDIN/</u> <u>CKLIST - EQU</u> <u>Or</u> Audio comm and/or direct di	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST verable Equi unications al phones) to	ED ipment (Headset circuits Control Room.
Verified Complete By	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT 	5. L SUPPO ION CHE I. 2.	Update the "En <b>PRT COORDIN</b> <b>CKLIST - EQU</b> Audio comm and/or direct di <u>E</u> mergency <u>T</u> el	ATOR TOR TPMENT) SUGGEST perable Equi unications al phones) to ephone Syste	ED ipment (Headset circuits Control Room. em (ETS) phones
Verified Complete By	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT 	5. <b>L SUPPO</b> ION CHI I. 2. 3.	Update the "En PRT COORDIN/ CKLIST - EQU Audio comm and/or direct di Emergency Tel PAX and Bell F	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST erable Equi unications al phones) to ephone Syste thone Lines	ED ipment (Headset circuits Control Room. em (ETS) phones
Verified Complete By	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT	5. <b>L SUPPO</b> <b>ION CHE</b> 1. 2. 3. 4.	Update the "En <b>PAT COORDINA</b> <b>CKLIST - EQU</b> Audio comm and/or direct dia <u>E</u> mergency <u>T</u> el PAX and Bell F Radio Com Monitoring	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST berable Equi unications al phones) to ephone Syste thone Lines munications	ED ipment (Headset circuits Control Room. em (ETS) phones Link-Radiation
Verified Complete By Comments/Exception	TECHNICA (TSC ACTIVAT 	5. <b>L SUPPO</b> <b>ION CHR</b> 1. 2. 3. 4.	Update the "En PRT COORDIN/ CKLIST - EQU Audio comm and/or direct di Emergency Tel PAX and Bell F Radio Com Monitoring	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST erable Equi unications al phones) to ephone Syste thone Lines munications	ED ipment (Headset circuits Control Room. em (ETS) phones Link-Radiation
Verified Complete By Comments/Exception	TIME TIME	5. <b>L SUPPO</b> <b>ION CHE</b> 1. 2. 3. 4.	Update the "En <b>PAT COORDINA</b> <b>CKLIST - EQU</b> Audio comm and/or direct dia <u>E</u> mergency <u>T</u> el PAX and Bell F Radio Com Monitoring	ATOR IPMENT) SUGGEST berable Equi unications al phones) to ephone Syste thone Lines munications	ED ipment (Headset circuits Control Room. em (ETS) phones Link-Radiation

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title: Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Unit: 1/2 Revision: 17	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference Page Number: 20 of 58		
<u>TECHNICAL SUPPORT COORDIN</u> (TSC ACTIVATION CHECKLIST - ST	ATTACHI ATOR AFFING)	MENT 5 (Page 3 of 3)		

Verified Complete By	Time		Task	
		1. Retrieve ERF FA if all TS for TSC occur du staff faci	the BVERS Call Re X (TSC Communication C Primary Responder primary Responder primary Responder primativation (May not be uring normal working he illities prior to report primarily primar	sponse Report from the ons Area) and determine positions have been filled necessary for events that ours since personnel may ntout.).
		2. Review TSC sta emergen may var staffing.	TSC staffing. Inform iff members have arrivity cy conditions, personne ry. Listed below is t	the ED when sufficient ved. Depending on the el necessary for the TSC the suggested minimum
		<ul> <li>Requ</li> <li>Emet</li> <li>EA&amp;</li> <li>Com</li> <li>Com</li> <li>Com</li> <li>Com</li> <li>Nucl</li> <li>Elect</li> <li>Mecl</li> <li>Cher</li> </ul>	uired By E-Plan rgency Director DP Coordinator munications & Records munications Assistant munications Assistant ear Engineer trical Engineer hanical Engineer nistry Coordinator	s Coord
<b>ADDITIONA</b>	<u>L ONE-HOU</u>	<u>R RESPONDE</u>	<u>RS</u>	
		<ul> <li>Com</li> <li>Con</li> <li>Tecl</li> <li>Con</li> <li>Rad</li> <li>Mair</li> <li>Eng</li> </ul>	munications Assistant nputer Coordinator hnical Support Coordina nmunications Assistant Control Coordinator ntenance Coordinator ineering Coordinator	ator
Technical Sur	oport Coordin	ator	Time:	Date:

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure N	umber:
		<u>EPP/IP 1.4</u>
R:	Unit:	Level Of Use:
ashminal Summant Comtan Assistantian Constant I Downland	/2	In-rield Reference
echnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	17	rige Number:
INTENTIONALL V DI ANT		
HALBIAIDUALLI DLAINA		
· ·		

Beaver	Valley	Power	Station
--------	--------	-------	---------

Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation

Procedure Number:				
	EPP/IP 1.4			
Unit:	Level Of Use:			
1/2	In-Field Reference			
Revision:	Page Number:			
17	31 of 58			

## ATTACHMENT 6 (Page 1 of 1)

## COMPUTER COORDINATOR ACTIVATION CHECKLIST

#### NOTE:

This checklist is provided as an aid for the Computer Coordinator in the performance of his/her duties. It is not intended to replace any portion of this IP.

## NOTE

NUREG-1394 requires activation of the ERDS computer within one (1) hour of the declaration of any Alert or higher classification.

## **ERDS** Activation:

Title:

1. Activate ERDS per Attachment 9.

#### **Functional Check of IPC Hardware**

- 1. Turn on monitors in TSC and EOF. Check for current date and time in upper right-hand corner.
- 2. Check that time is updating.
- 3. Check High Speed Printer (#4) has adequate paper.

#### System Activation

- 1. Get Key from break/glass box in TSC.
- 2. Open TSC emergency cabinet (Key #1) get the following supplies:
  - a. Speed Memos & status charts
  - b. Arm bands/Badges
  - c. Pens, paper, etc. (misc. supplies)
- 3. At IPC Console (some duties can be shared by EOF Operator)
  - a. Call up a point summary
  - b. Select points & ranges (operations assistance)
  - c. Activate standard trend logs
- 4. System Surveillance
  - a. Alarms-acknowledge & generate speed memo's or inform Operation Coordinator.
  - b. Displays-view for changes in critical parameters (SPDS also)
  - c. Analog trends-watch for and <u>rate</u> changes

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4	
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation		Page Number: 32 of 58

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 33 of 58		
	ATTACH	MENT 7 (Page 1 of 1)		

## COMMUNICATIONS AND RECORDS COORDINATOR ASSIGNMENT CHECKLIST

## NOTE:

This checklist is provided as an aid for the Communications and Records Coordinator in the performance of his/her duties. It is not intended to replace any portion of this IP.

DATE: \_\_\_\_\_

## TSC ASSIGNMENTS

• Beaver Valley Emergency Response System (BVERS) Operator (Initial Notifications):

• Call to confirm Initial Notification FAX:

• Follow-up Notification Forms:

• Near Site Assembly Area Communicator (Warehouse PAX 7953/7950/7957):

ADDITIONAL:
te: U echnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation R INTENTIONALLY BLANK	Jnit: 1/2 Revision: 17	EPP/IP 1.4 Level Of Use: In-Field Refer Page Number: 34 of 58	ence
Enchnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Jnit: 1/2 Revision: 17	Level Of Use: In-Field Refer Page Number: 34 of 58	ence
Rechnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	1/2 tevision: 17	In-Field Refer Page Number: 34 of 58	ence
Echnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	evisioa: 17	Page Number: 34 of 58	
INTENTIONALLY BLANK		<u>1</u>	<u>.</u>
INTENTIONALLY BLANK			

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure N	umber: EPP/IP 1.4
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 35 of 58

#### ATTACHMENT 8 (Page 1 of 2)

#### RADIOLOGICAL CONTROLS COORDINATOR (TSC SUPPORT CHECKLIST)

#### NOTE:

This checklist is provided as an aid for the Radiological Controls Coordinator in the performance of his/her duties. It is not intended to replace any portion of this IP.

Verified Complete Time Task By							
		1.	Establish communications with the OSC and EA&DP.				
		2.	Identify significant radiological conditions (both initiating conditions and current status).				
		3.	Update the ED.				
		4.	Establish a Dosimetry Issue Station near Security sign- in.				
		5. Start the continuous air samples in the EOF hallway and adjust the alarm level following radon daughter equilibrium.					
		6.	Set-up and start the area radiation monitors in the EOF hallway.				
		7.	7. Post signs at the Health Physics' Check Area entrance at the ERF garage indicating the whole body frisking is / is not required upon entering the ERF Building.				
		8.	Initiate Habitability Surveys (if applicable).				
			Emergency Response Facilities Habitability Other Than CR (OSC, TSC, EOF)				
			IF the results of radiation surveys at emergency response facilities other than the Control Room indicate radiation levels of:				
			<ul> <li>&gt;15.0 mrem/hr DDE or a projected dose in 30 days in excess of 5 rem DDE, and/or,</li> </ul>				
<ul> <li>gross airborne activity (less noble gases) in excess of 5 DAC, or projected exposure in a week in excess of 40 DAC-hours for isotopic mix less noble gases, and/or,</li> </ul>							
	• gross airborne activity (less noble gases) that are projected to cause thyroid exposures in excess of 30 rem within 30 days.						
RadCon Coor	dinator:		Time: Date:				

	Beaver Va	P	rocedure Nur	nber:						
Title:					nit:	EPP/IP 1.4				
Technical	Support Center Ac	tivation, Operation an	d Deactivatio	n R	<u>1/2</u> evision:	In-Field Reference				
				·····	_1/	<u>1 36 of 58</u>				
				АТ	ГАСНМ	ENT 8 (Page 2 of 2)				
	RA	<u>DIOLOGICAL CON</u> (TSC SUPPOI	TROLS CORT CHECKL	<u>ORDINA</u> JST)	TOR					
Verifie	d									
Comple By	Complete Time Task									
		THEN evacuate p requirements. Deci- be evacuated under assembly areas. If emergency exposum EPP/IP 5.3) for pers respiratory protection gases) is in excess week will be in exc noble gases. Make facilities. Activate that they will not he response.	ersonnel in o lared pregnan r the habital implement st e criteria as r ionnel remain on if the gross of 10 DAC, ess of 80 DA preparations these facilitie ave an adver	excess of t workers pility crita ay time necessary ing at the s airborne or if proje C-hours fi for the ac s as soon se impact	minimu and min controls in accor facility. activity ected exp or isotop tivation of as possi on the	im staffing hors should blished for (based on dance with Implement (less noble posure in a ic mix less of alternate ble, but so emergency				
TIME	FACILITY	RADIATION	AIRBORNE							
	Unit 1 Mens	LEVELO	AULIVILY		COMME	<u>.N15</u>				
<u> </u>	Locker Room	<del></del>		<u></u>						
	SOSB - 3									
	SOSB - 4			*						
	OSC	<del></del>			<u> </u>					
	TSC	<u> </u>		<u></u>						
	EOF		····							
			····	- <del></del>						
				- <u></u>						
	* ERF Areas	<u> </u>								
* If radi Health approp annou need to Notify	ological controls ar Physics and Sec priate (i.e.: restrict ncement concernin to receive a radiologic the OSC-HP of ER	e necessary outside th urity personnel to li access, respirators, g restrictions, includi ogical briefing from RF radiological conditi	e ERF buildin mit ERF per anti-C's, etc ng a statement the TSC Rad ons and acces	ng, notify sonnel ac .). Provi nt that all iological ssibility.	the Emer ccess/egre ide an I personn Coordina	gency Director TSC ess to the ERF, as ERF Building Page tel leaving the ERF ator (See Step 1.5).				
RadCon	Coordinator:		Time:		Date:					

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	imber:
Title:	Unit:	EPP/IP 1.4 Level Of Use:
	1/2	In-Field Reference
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number: 37 of 58
ACTIVATION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DA FROM THE TSC NOTE: If the ERDS Computer cannot be activated for	ATTACHI TA SYST	MENT 9 (Page 1 of 3) EM (ERDS)
Computer Maintenance Section for corrective action. the ERDS data link is out of service and backup phon should be established.	Inform th e commun	e Emergency Director ications with the NRC
1. Obtain keys to TSC cabinet #1 (if not already "username" and "password" from envelope on in	open), en iside of cal	ter cabinet and obtain pinet door.
<ul> <li>NOTE:</li> <li>Before attempting to power on the equipment off not just in the screen saver mode. The in screen saver facility. This screen saver fact monitor if the keyboard or mouse has not beet time. If the X terminal is in screen saver mod any key on the keyboard will cause the displat display monitor remains blank after moving terminal is either broken or powered off.</li> <li>If not already powered on, turn on the NCD1 switch located on the rear of the NCD19C base</li> </ul>	t, verify th NCD19C 2 cility will on used for e, moving y monitor the mouse, 9C X term unit.	at the unit is powered X terminal has a built- tim the display screen an extended period of the mouse or pressing to be refreshed. If the then the NCD19C X hinal using the power
NOTE: If the DECwindows logon message does no seconds, then the unit is broken; has been dis the MicroVAX 3100 computer is not op Computer Maintenance Section to take correct	t appear a sconnected erational. ive action.	fter approximately 30 from the network; or Contact the BVPS

		1	
Beav	er Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	EPP/IP 1.4
Title: Technical Support Co	enter Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Unit: <u>1/2</u> Revision: 17	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference Page Number: 38 of 58
	A	ATTACHN	MENT 9 (Page 2 of 3)
ACTIVAI	TION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DA FROM THE TSC	TA SYST	EM (ERDS)
3.	If not already powered on, turn on the HP Las power switch located on the right side of the uni	erJet IIIP   t.	aser printer using the
	After turning on power to the HP LaserJet IIIP, of power-on self tests. If the power-on self to indicator lights on the operator panel will be of and the status display will read "00 READY LE is present on the printer, then the power-on s completed and you will be unable to make hard either case, proceed with the activation procedur	the printer tests succe ff except th CTTER". I self tests v copies of t e.	will perform a series ssfully completes, all he ONLINE indicator, if any other indication were not successfully the screen displays. In
4.	Select the "Username" window, enter informatic and press <return>.</return>	on from ca	rd in TSC Cabinet #1
5.	Select the "Password" window, enter the current Cabinet #1 and press <return>.</return>	password	from the card in TSC
	CORRECT USER NAME/PASSWORD ENTEr and password were entered, then the logon removed from the display screen. The R*TIN started and the initialized MMI display wind "SCREEN UP", "SCREEN DOWN", and "PRI will be displayed on the NCD19C X terminal (ap	RED: If the message with ME/X MM dow with EV SCREI proximate proximate in the message with the screen structure of the screen structure screen screen structure screen screen structure screen screen structure screen screen structure screen struc	the correct Username vill automatically be I application will be the "TOP MENU", EN" function buttons ly 1 minute).
6.	Move the pointer to the dash in the upper left co the MMI display menu. Using the mouse, click o pop-up menu.	orner of the once and se	control menu box of elect "lower" from the
	NOTE:		
	Do Not close "Session Manager" icon. This Minimize the icon, if necessary, and put in lower	will termin portion of	nate the ERDS link. screen.
7.	Position pointer to the lower left hand corner, c icon.	louble clic	k on the "BVERDS"
			<b>F</b>

Beav	er Valley Power Station	Procedure N	umber: EPP/IP 1.4			
ïtle:		Unit:	Level Of Use:			
Technical Support Co	enter Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number: 39 of 58			
		ATTACH	MENT 9 (Page 3 of 3)			
ACTIVAT	TION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE D FROM THE TSC	OATA SYST	EM (ERDS)			
8.	Position pointer to "Applications" from the Click on "Applications" and select "DECterm"	pop-up Se	ssion Manager menu. pp-up menu.			
9.	Type in "ERD", leave a space and "1" or "2" or return and follow screen prompted instruction	lepending or s to activate	n the affected unit. Hit link.			
10.	While link is activating "Link Status" will chan Connection" to "Modem Connected" to "Online change from "Offline" to "Connect Modem" Data" or "Waiting".	nge from "C ne". Additic to "Connec	Offline" to "Attempting mally, Link Status will et ERDS" to "Sending			
11.	Position pointer to the dash in the upper left corner of the control menu box of the DECterm window. Using the mouse, click once and select "Minimize" from the pop-up menu.					
	NOTE:					
	If both ERDS links need to be activated due Alert or higher, repeat steps 8 thru 11 for the o	to a site em	ergency declaration or			
		<del> </del>				

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4			
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 40 of 58		

	Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	mber: EPP/IP 1.4
Title:		Unit:	Level Of Use:
Techn	ical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	1/2 Revision: 17	In-Field Reference Page Number: 41 of 58
		ATTAC	HMENT 10 (1 of 16) A5.715DV
	NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATIO	N FLOW	
А.	<u>PURPOSE</u>		
	This attachment will define NRC/BVPS information flow resp information sheets to be utilized during emergency situations.	onsibilities	and provide technical
	NOTE:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	This Attachment is to be utilized in the event that the Em (ERDS) is not operational.	nergency R	esponse Data System
В.	<u>RESPONSIBILITIES</u>		
	The overall responsibility for this attachment rests with the Enuntil the TSC is activated). Individual responsibilities are don NRC dedicated line and the type of information required. The listed below:	nergency Di letermined l ese individu	irector (Shift Manager by the location of the al responsibilities are
	* Control Room-NRC/ENS phone - Personnel will be supervisory personnel or an assigned designee, a appropriate TSC Personnel.	used from until prope	the <u>unaffected</u> Unit's rly relieved by the
	<ul> <li>* TSC/EOF-NRC/ENS phone - Designated personnunicators emergency response group. This personnel's responsibility.</li> </ul>	sonnel fro will term	om the Operations inate Control Room
	* TSC/EOF-NRC/HPN line - Designated personnel from	RadCon ar	nd EA & DP.
	NOTE:	<u></u>	
	Unless warranted by the initiating condition or requention or requention or requirement. If require	sted by the red, personr	NRC, the NRC/HPN lel will be assigned by

the HP Operations Center Coordinator.

		Deer	37	. 11 . T		Procedure Nr	Imber				
Title		Deav	er va	alley P	ower Station		EPP/IP 1.4				
Tech	nical Su	pport C	enter Ac	ctivation,	Operation and Deactivation	Unit: <u>1/2</u> Revision: 17	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference Page Number: 42 of 58				
	<u>NRC/I</u>	BVPS T	<u>ECHN</u>	ICAL IN	FORMATION FLOW	ATTAC	CHMENT 10 (2 of 16) A5.715DV				
C.	ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUTIONS										
	NOTE:										
	The Shift Manager (Emergency Director) will determine if these data sheets are applicable at the Unusual Event Classification. The data sheets shall be completed for all Alert and above declarations if the ERDS is not operational.										
	1.0 Preliminary information from the licensee (before establishment of the NRC/HPN) is provided via the NRC/ENS and includes both reactor safety and health physics data.										
	2.0 Once the NRC/HPN is established, the HPN is the primary means of communicating radiological data, and the ENS is the primary means of communicating reactor safety related information to NRC.										
D.	<u>PRO</u>	CEDU	RE								
	1.0	Tech	nical Da	ta Sheets							
		1.1	Inforr utilize	nation sho d by thos	eets concerning plant parameters a personnel manning the NRC/EN	nd Contro IS lines.	l Room status will be				
		• •	1.1.1	For Uni the IP Coordin	t #1 actual events, ATTACHME C Trend Functions and requester.	NT 10 may est suppo	y be completed using ort from Computer				
				1.1.1.1	Type GRPPRN to activate group	print func	ction.				
				1.1.1.2	Enter Group Name NRC Infor (Group 2) followed by a <cr>.</cr>	r I (G <b>ro</b> u)	p 1) or NRCINFO2				
				1.1.1.3	Select appropriate function key (location.	F1 through	h F4) to select printer				
				1.1.1.4	Obtain printout from appropriate	printer to	relay to NRC.				
							(				

		_			1	Procedure No.	nher				
	]	Beav	er Va	lley Power Station		i ioccuit Nui	EPP/IP 1.4				
Title:						Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference				
Techn	ical Sur	port Ce	enter Act	ivation. Operation and Deactivation	n İ	Revision:	Page Number:				
						17	43 of 58				
	<u>NRC/B</u>	VPS T	<u>ECHNI</u>	CAL INFORMATION FLOW		ATTAC	HMENT 10 (3 of 16) A5.715DV				
			1.1.2	For Unit #2, ATTACHMENT 10 group pushbuttons 71 and 72 (C Computer Coordinator. These p operational data. Data may be ac pushbutton and using the page do pushbutton and its associated page	0 may b GPO71, oushbutte cquired o own feat e down f	e complet GPO72), ons mimic commencin ure prior t feature.	request support from the attachments for ng with the Group 71 o using the Group 72				
				٨	NOTE:						
	ATTACHMENT 10 should be completed once per hour (1/Hr.) unle requested differently by the NRC.						r hour (1/Hr.) unless				
	1.2 Information sheets concerning dose projections, in-plant surveys, offsite survey and protective action recommendations (pages 11 thru 13 of this attachmen will be utilized by those personnel manning the NRC/HPN line.					rveys, offsite surveys 3 of this attachment) line.					
	2.0	Main	taining t	he ENS and HPN							
	2.1 The ENS and HPN lines are tested monthly with any deficiencies noted and reported to the appropriate parties.						eficiencies noted and				
		2.2	The H Office	ENS system is exercised each mo r's placement of a call to BVPS to o	orning b collect s	ng by the Headquarters Operation ext status information.					
E.	<u>FINA</u>	L COI	<u>NDITIO</u>	<u>NS</u>							
	Use o	of this a	ttachmen	nt is to be terminated at the direction	n of the	NRC Oper	rations Center.				

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number:		
Bouver valiey rower Station		EPP/IP 1.4	
Title:	Unit:	Level Of Use:	
	1/2	In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:	
	17	44 of 58	

I

-----

Beaver Valley Power Station			Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1 4			
Title:			Unit:	Level Of Use:		
ł			1/2	In-Field Reference		
Technical	Support Center A	ctivation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 45 of 58		
NRO	C/BVPS TECHN	IICAL INFORMATION FLOW	ATTA	CHMENT 10 (4 of 16) A5.715DV		
	UNI	T 1 TREND GROUP ASSIGNMENT SU	MMARY	7		
	GROUP GROUP DESCRIPTION					
	NAME NRCINFO1	EPP NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INF	<b>O</b>			
	POINT ID	DESCRIPTION		ENGR UNITS		
1	N0049A	PWR RNG CHANNEL 1 FLUX (QUAD	4)	PC		
2	N0050A	PWR RNG CHANNEL 2 FLUX (QUAD	2)	PC		
3	N0051A	PWR RNG CHANNEL 3 FLUX (QUAD	1)	PC		
4	N0052A	PWR RNG CHANNEL 4 FLUX (QUAD	3)	PC		
5	N0035A	INTERMEDIATE RNG DET 1 FLUX		AMP		
6	N0036A	<b>INTERMEDIATE RNG DET 2 FLUX</b>		AMP		
7	N0031A	SOURCE RANGE DET 1 LOG FLUX		CPS		
8	N0032A	SOURCE RANGE DET 2 LOG FLUX		CPS		
9	L3204A	RX VESSEL FULL RANGE LEVEL-A		PC		
10	L3210A	RX VESSEL FULL RANGE LEVEL-B		PC		
11	L3206A	RX VESSEL DYNAMIC LEVEL-A		PC		
12	L3212A	RX VESSEL DYNAMIC LEVEL-B		PC		
13	U0093	IN CORE T/C 5 HOTTEST AVG		DEGF		
14	U0094	SUBCOOL (AVG 5 HI T/C) ICCM AVG	ł	DEGF		
15	<b>U0400</b>	RCLA UNCORRECTED FLOW 1/2/3 A	VG	PC		
16	U0420	RCLB UNCORRECTED FLOW 1/2/3 A	VG	PC		
17	U0440	RCLC UNCORRECTED FLOW 1/2/3 A	VG	PC		
18	L0403A	SG A WIDE RANGE LEVEL		PC		
19	L0423A	SG B WIDE RANGE LEVEL		PC		
20	L0443A	SG C WIDE RANGE LEVEL		PC		
21	U0414	SG A STM OUT PRESS 1/2/2 AVG		PSIG		
22	U0434	SG B STM OUT PRESS 1/2/2 AVG		PSIG		
23	U0454	SG C STM OUT PRESS 1/2/2 AVG		PSIG		
24	F0403A	SG A UNCORR FW 1 FLOW		MLB/HR		
25	F0404A	SG A UNCORR FW 2 FLOW		MLB/HR		
26	F0423A	SG B UNCORR FW 1 FLOW		MLB/HR		
27	FU424A	SG B UNCOKK FW 2 FLOW		MILB/HK		
28	F0443A	SG C UNCORR FW I FLOW		MLB/HK		
29	FU444A	SG C UNCOKK FW 2 FLOW		MILB/HK		
30	FUOUIA	SU A AUX FEED FLOW		UPM CDM		
51	FUOUZA	SC C AUX FEED FLOW		UTMI CDM		
32				UPMI DECE		
33 34	T0419A T0439A	RCLB WR THOT		DEGF		

	Beaver Va	alley Power Station	Procedure N	EPP/IP 1 4		
Title:			Unit:	Level Of Use:		
			1/2	In-Field Reference		
Technical	Support Center A	ctivation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:		
			17	46 of 58		
	· .					
<u>NRC/BV</u>	<b>PS TECHNICAL</b>	L INFORMATION FLOW	ATTA	ACHMENT 10 (5 of 16)		
				A5.715DV		
	UNI	T 1 TREND GROUP ASSIGNMENT SUR	MMARY			
GROUP GROUP DESCRIPTION						
	NAME	<b>EPP NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL IN</b>	FO			
	NRCINFO1					
	POINT ID	DESCRIPTION		ENGR UNITS		
35	T0450A	BCI C WR THOT		DECE		
36	T0406A	RCLA WR TCOLD		DECE		
37	T0426A	RCLR WR TCOLD		DECE		
38	T0446A	RCLC WR TCOLD		DECE		
39	L0500A	RWST LEVEL 1		DEGF		
40	P0498A	RCSLOOP 2 WIDE RANGE PRESS		F1 DSIC		
41	P0499A	RCS WR PRESSURE		PSIG		
42	U0482	PRESSURIZER PRESS 1/2/3/4/5 AVG		PSIG		
43	U0483	PRESSURIZER LEVEL 1/2/3 AVG		PC I		
44	F0128A	CHG PUMP DISCH HDR UNCORR FL	<b>w</b>	GPM I		
45	F05943A	HHSI TO BIT FLOW	0	GPM		
46	F5940A	HHSI TO HOT LEG HDR FLOW		GPM		
47	F5945A	SI-P-1A DISCHARGE FLOW		GPM		
48	F5946A	SI-P-1B DISCHARGE FLOW		GPM		
49	L0752A	CNMT SUMP WTR LEVEL		IN		
50	L0750A	RECIRC SUMP WTR LVL 1		IN		
51	L0751A	<b>RECIRC SUMP WTR LVL 2</b>		IN		
52	U1 <b>000</b>	CONTAINMENT PRESS 1/2/3 AVG		PSIA		
53	P1008A	WIDE RANGE CNMT PRESS CH 1		PSIA		
54	P1009A	WIDE RANGE CNMT PRESS CH 2		PSIA		
55	<b>U1008</b>	AVG OF 5 TS TEMPS		DEGF		
56	C0201A	CNMT HYDROGEN CONCENTRAITO	N CH1	PC		
57	C0202A	CNMT HYDROGEN CONCENTRAITO	N CH2	PC		

;

	Beaver Valley Power Station			mber: EDD/TD 1 /	
Title			l mit.	LEFF/IF 1.4	
THUC.			1/2	In-Field Reference	
Technic	al Support Center	Activation Operation and Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:	
Teenine		Activation, Operation and Deactivation	17	47 of 58	
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW ATTACHMENT 10 (6 of 16 A5.715DV UNIT 1 TREND GROUP ASSIGNMENT SUMMARY					
	GROUP NAME NRCINFO2	GROUP DESCRIPTION EPP NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFO			
	POINT ID	DESCRIPTION	I	ENGR UNITS	
1	R0030A	LIQUID WASTE EFFLUENT	С	PM	
2	Y0705A	COMP COOLING/RECIRC SPRAY HX RV	v c	PM	
3	Y0717A	LIQUID WASTE CONTAMINATED DN E	FF C	PM	
4	R0029A	CONDENSER AIR EJECTOR	C	PM	
5	R0070A	CNMT HIGH RANGE RAD MONITOR CH	[] R	H	
6	R0071A	CNMT HIGH RANGE RAD MONITOR CH	I2 R	н	
7	Y0735A	REACTOR CONTAINMENT L/R	Μ	IRH	
8	R0036A	RX COOLANT LETDOWN HI RANGE	С	PM	
9	R0037A	RX COOLANT LETDOWN LO RANGE	С	PM	
10	R0034A	STEAM GENERATOR BLOWDOWN	С	PM	

Doover Valle						
Beaver valle	ey Powe	er Statio	n	Procedu	re Number: EP	P/IP 1.4
nical Support Center Activa	ation, Opera	ation and De	eactivation	Unit: 1/2 Revisio 17	2 n: Pag	el Of Use: In-Field Reference e Number: 48 of 58
<u>YBVPS TECHNICAL IN</u>	FORMAT	ION FLOV	N	A	ГТАСН	MENT 10 (7 of 1 A5.715DV
	1	PLANT ST	ATUS			
		Affected U	nit: 2			
	Updat	te time:		_		
CONTROL ROOM:				<u>NAME</u>		
Nuclear Shift Supv/ED:			<del></del>	·····		
Nuclear Shift Operations	s Foreman:					
Shift Technical Advisor:					<u> </u>	
Control Room Emergence	y Ventilati	ion Initiated		Y/N		
Respiratory/HP Protection	on Requirer	ments		Y/N		
Respiratory/HP Protectic <u>EVENT</u> (EAL & Descri	on Requirer ption):	ments		Y/N		
Respiratory/HP Protectic <u>EVENT</u> (EAL & Descrip  TSC Activated:	on Requirer ption): Y/N	ments	EOF A	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N
Respiratory/HP Protectic <u>EVENT</u> (EAL & Descrip TSC Activated: <u>PROCEDURE</u> :	on Requirer ption): Y/N	ments <u>No</u>	EOF A	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N
Respiratory/HP Protectic <u>EVENT</u> (EAL & Descrip TSC Activated: <u>PROCEDURE</u> : Abnormal OP	on Requirer	ments <u>No</u>	EOF A	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N
Respiratory/HP Protectic <u>EVENT</u> (EAL & Descrip TSC Activated: <u>PROCEDURE</u> : Abnormal OP Emergency OP	on Requirer	ments <u>No</u>	EOF A	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N
Respiratory/HP Protectic <u>EVENT</u> (EAL & Descrip TSC Activated: <u>PROCEDURE</u> : Abnormal OP Emergency OP EPP Procedure	on Requirer	ments <u>No</u>	EOF A	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N
Respiratory/HP Protectic EVENT (EAL & Descrip TSC Activated: PROCEDURE: Abnormal OP Emergency OP EPP Procedure GENERAL	on Requirer	ments	EOF /	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N
Respiratory/HP Protectic EVENT (EAL & Descrip TSC Activated: PROCEDURE: Abnormal OP Emergency OP EPP Procedure GENERAL Unaffected Unit Status	on Requirer	ments <u>No</u>	EOF A	Y/N Activated:		 Y/N

Beaver Valley Power Station			Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4	
Title:		<u></u>	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Fechnical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation			Revision:	Page Number: 49 of 58
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL	INFORMATION FLOW		ATTA	ACHMENT 10 (8 of 16) A5.715DV
	UNIT #	2		
	GROUP 71 I	Page 1		
	<b>REACTIVITY C</b>	<u>ONTROL</u>		
<u>Parameter</u>	Point ID#	Value	2	
Power Range	N0049A N0050A N0051A N0052A			PC PC PC PC
Intermediate Range	N0035A N0036A			AMPS AMPS
Source Range	N0031A N0032A			CPS CPS

Beaver Va	Beaver Valley Power Station			
Title:			Unit:	Level Of Use:
			1/2	In-Field Reference
Technical Support Center Ac	tivation, Operation and E	Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:
			117	150 of 58
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW				ACHMENT 10 (9 of 16) A5.715DV
	UNIT	#2		
	GROUP 7	Page 2		
	CORE CO	<u>OLING</u>		
Parameter	Point ID#	<u>Value</u>		
Rx Vessel Level	L0072A			PC
	L0075A			PC
	L0071A			PC
	L0074A			PC
T/C Temperature	UT 1003			DEGF
Margin to Saturation	UT 1002			DEGF
RCS Flow	F0400C			PC
	F0421C			PC
	F0442C			PC

	<u></u>			
Beaver Val	Beaver Valley Power Station			
Title:			Unit:	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Technical Sunnort Center Acti	ivation Operation and Deac	tivation	Revision:	Page Number:
			17	51 of 58
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL	INFORMATION FLOW	А	TTACHM	ENT 10 (10 of 16) A5.715DV
	<b>UNIT #2</b>			
	GROUP 71 Pa	nge 3		
	STEAM GENER	ATORS		
Parameter	Point ID#		<u>e</u>	
S/G Levels	L0403A			PC
	L0423A			PC
	L0443A			PC
S/G Pressure	UP1003			PSIG
	<b>UP1004</b>			PSIG
	UP1005	·····		PSIG
S/G Feedwater Flow	UF1001			KBH
	UF1002			KBH
	UF1003	<del></del>		KBH
. •				

Beaver V	alley Power Station	1	Procedure N	umber:
Title:			Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Technical Support Center A	ctivation, Operation and De	activation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 52 of 58
NRC/BVPS TECHNICA	L INFORMATION FLOW	<u> </u>	ГТАСНМ	ENT 10 (11 of 16) A5.715DV
	UNIT #	2		
	GROUP 71 I	age 4		
	STEAM GENERAT	ORS (Cont.)		
<u>Parameter</u>	Point ID#	Value		
Aux Feedwater Flow	UF3000 UF3001 UF3002			GPM GPM GPM
Hot Leg Temp	T0419A T0439A T0459A			DEGF DEGF DEGF
Cold Leg Temp	T0406A T0426A T0446A			DEGF DEGF
				1

Beaver Valley Power Station			Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:			Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation	, Operation and Deactivat	ion	Revision: 17	Page Number: 53 of 58	
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW ATTACHMENT 10 (12 of 16) A5.715DV					
	<b>UNIT #2</b>				
	GROUP 71 Page 5				
MISCELLANEOUS PARAMETERS					
<u>Parameter</u>	Point ID#	<u>Value</u>			
RWST Level	L0500A L0501A			IN IN	

Beaver Valley Power Station				EDD/TD 1 /	
Title:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Unit:	Level Of Use:	
Technical Summer Canton Anti			<u>1/2</u>	In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Acti	vation, Operation and D	eactivation	17	54 of 58	
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW ATTACHMENT 10 (13 of 16) A5.715DV					
UNIT #2					
	GROUP 72	Page 1			
RCS INTEGRITY					
Parameter	Point ID#	Value			
RCS Pressure	UP1001			PSIG	
Przr Level	UL1000			PC	
Charging and SI Flow	UF1013			GPM	
	UF1011			GPM	
	UF1014			GPM	
Camt Sump Level	101004			TNI	
	L0102A	····			
		<u> </u>			
Dy Comt Summer Land	L0750A			IN	
KX Chini Sump Level				·	

÷

Beaver Valley	Beaver Valley Power Station						
Title:			Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference			
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation			Revision: 17	Page Number: 55 of 58			
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW				ENT 10 (14 of 16) A5.715DV			
	UNIT #2						
	GROUP 72 F	age 2					
	RADIOACTIVITY	<u>CONTROL</u>					
<u>Parameter</u>	Point ID#	<u>Value</u>					
Effluent Liquid Rad Monitors	R0094A			uc/cc			

Beaver Valley	Power Stati	on	Procedure N	EDD/TD 1 /		
Title:			Unit:	Level Of Use:		
			1/2	In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Activation	, Operation and I	Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:		
			LL/			
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL INFORMATION FLOW ATTACHMENT 10 (15 of 16) A5.715DV						
	UNIT	` #2				
	GROUP 7	2 Page 3				
RAD	IOACTIVITY (	CONTROL (Cont	<u>.)</u>			
<u>Parameter</u>	Point ID#	Value				
Condenser Air Ejector Rad Monitor	R0001A					
•	R0010A			uc/cc		
_						
Cnmt Rad Monitors	R0086A			Rad/Hr		
	R0087A			Rad/Hr		
RCS Letdown Rad Monitors	R0003A			valaa		
	R0002A	·····				
Main Steam Rad Monitors	R0088A			uc/cc		
	R0089A			uc/cc		
	R0090A			uc/cc		
S/G Blowdown Rad Monitor	R0079A			uc/cc		
				1		

Beaver Val	Procedure N	umber: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit:	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Technical Support Center Acti	Revision:	Page Number:		
		7		
NRC/BVPS TECHNICAL I	NFORMATION FLOW	<u>(</u> A	IIACHM	A5.715DV
	UNIT #	2		
	GROUP 72	Page 4		
	CONTAINMENT C	ONDITIONS		
<u>Parameter</u>	Point ID#	Value	2	
Cnmt Pressure	UP1000			PSIA
Cnmt Temperature	T1002A			DEGF
	T1008A			DEGF
	T1013A			DEGF
	1 1014A T1015A			DEGF
	TIUISA			DEGF
Cnmt Hydrogen Conc.	Y0752A			PC
	Y0753A			PC

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.4		
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation	Revision: 17	Page Number: 58 of 58	

2

5

#### INTENTIONALLY BLANK

.

## **Beaver Valley Power Station**

## Unit 1/2

#### **EPP/IP 1.6**

#### **Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and Deactivation**

Document Owner Manager, Emergency Preparedness

Revision Number	15
Level Of Use	In-Field Reference
Safety Related Procedure	Yes

# CONTROLLED BVPS UNIT 3

Beaver Valley J	Procedure Number: EDD/ID 1 6			
Title:			Unit:	EPP/IP 1.0 Level Of Use:
Emergency Operations Facility Activ	vation, (	Operation and	1/2	In-Field Reference
Deactivation		•	Revision:	Page Number:
				1 OI 11
	EF	FECTIVE INDEX		
Issue 8 Rev.	0	OSC Approved	3-17-8	7
	1	OSC Approved	4-12-9	0
Issue 9 Rev.	0	Non-Intent Revision	10-9-9	0
	1	Non-Intent Revision	6-28-9	1
	2	Non-Intent Revision	12-29-9	92
	3	Non-Intent Revision	2-9-93	
Rev.	5	Non-Intent Revision	1-1-94	
	6	Non-Intent Revision	11-15-9	94
	7	Non-Intent Revision	12-8-9	5
	8	Non-Intent Revision	4-3-96	
	9	Non-Intent Revision	6-17-91	7
Rev.	10	Non-Intent Revision	1-1-98	
	11	Non-Intent Revision	4-1-98	
	12	Non-Intent Revision	12-2-99	9
	13	Non-Intent Revision	8-8-01	
	14	Non-Intent Revision	11-15-(	01
	15	Simple Change	8-15-02	2

Beaver Valley	Beaver Valley Power Station			
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Act	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: ii of ii		
	TABLE OF CONTENTS			
А.	Purpose			
B.	References			
С.	Responsibilities			
D.	Action Levels/Precautions			
E.	Procedure			
F.	Final Condition			
G.	Attachments			

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6		
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 1 of 30	

#### A. <u>PURPOSE</u>

This procedure provides guidance for the Emergency Operations Facility (EOF) staff in the activation, operation and deactivation of the Emergency Operations Facility and the Alternate EOF.

#### B. <u>REFERENCES</u>

- 1.0 Beaver Valley Power Station Emergency Preparedness Plan and Implementing Procedures.
- 2.0 Beaver Valley Power Station Operating Manual.
- 3.0 Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations Part 50, Appendix E.
- 4.0 NUREG-0654/FEMA-REP-1 "Criteria for Preparation and Evaluation of Radiological Emergency Response Plans and Preparedness in Support of Nuclear Power Plants."
- 5.0 NUREG-1394 "Emergency Response Data System (ERDS) Implementation".
- 6.0 Condition Reports #00-2202, #01-3759 Condition Report #02-04166

#### C. <u>RESPONSIBILITIES</u>

The E/RM is responsible for ensuring the actions in Section E.1.1 and E.1.2 are completed. The Assistant to the E/RM or EOF Operations Coordinator, under the direction of the E/RM, is responsible for the actions outlined in Attachment 3 of this IP. The Support Services Manager is responsible for the completion of Attachment 1 to this IP. This attachment shall be completed for each contractor/vendor arriving onsite during an emergency response. The Offsite Agency Liaison is responsible for the actions outlined in Attachment 4 and Attachment 2, if applicable.

#### D. <u>ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUTIONS</u>

#### 1.0 ACTION LEVELS

1.1 An emergency condition, classified as Site Area or General Emergency has been declared at Beaver Valley Power Station Unit 1, Unit 2 or as requested by the Emergency Director or determined by the E/RM.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1 6		
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 2 of 30	

#### NOTE:

If this procedure is being implemented from the AEOF, ensure the ERDS link(s) to the NRC have been activated per Attachment 2 of this procedure. NUREG-1394 requires activation of the ERDS link(s) within one (1) hour of the declaration of an Alert or higher classification.

#### 2.0 PRECAUTIONS

#### NOTE:

Operability of the TSC and EOF is checked as part of Operations Manual, Chapter 58. Emergency activation of the TSC and EOF will include operability checks in addition to those mentioned above.

- 2.1 The Emergency Operations Facility (EOF) must be activated should an emergency condition be classified as a Site Area or General Emergency. However, the EOF may be activated upon the direction of the Emergency/Recovery Manager in conjunction with the Emergency Director. This activation may occur at any classification providing the minimum requirements outlined in Section E.1.0 of this IP are met.
- 2.2 The Emergency Operations Facility will provide the following functions:
  - \* Overall management of licensee resources in response to an emergency having actual or potential environmental consequences.
  - \* Additional support to the TSC and reactor operators in the Control Room.

#### NOTE:

Upon EOF activation, EA&DP functions being performed by the TSC will become EOF responsibilities.

2.3 During a declared emergency, all personnel shall receive a radiological briefing from the TSC RadCon Coordinator or assigned RadCon personnel prior to exiting the ERF.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6		
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 3 of 30	

#### E. <u>PROCEDURE</u>

#### NOTE:

The EOF should be activated as soon as possible, but, in all cases, within one (1) hour of a SITE AREA EMERGENCY or higher classification. BVPS will continue to maintain an ERO and notification system which will have the objective of meeting the 30/60 minute response time criteria specified in NUREG-0654. It is recognized that 100% staff augmentation, within 30 minutes, may not be achievable under all circumstances. The Onsite staff shall be augmented as soon as reasonably achievable.

#### 1.0 ACTIVATION

- 1.1 Upon declaration of an ALERT or higher emergency, the Emergency/Recovery Manager (E/RM) SHALL:
  - 1.1.1 Inform the Emergency Director the EOF is ready for activation when sufficient staffing is available and the necessary emergency equipment is energized or operable.
    - The E/RM and the EA&DP Coordinator SHALL determine that the necessary emergency equipment and communications systems are available for minimum staffing.
    - The Assistant to the E/RM or the EOF Operations Coordinator (if they are present) MAY use Attachment 3 to determine that sufficient staffing is available.
    - The Offsite Agency Liaison, in conjunction with the EOF Computer Operator, if present, MAY use Attachment 4 "Offsite Agency Liaison – Activation Checklist" to determine that the necessary emergency equipment is energized or operational.
  - 1.1.2 Report to the Technical Support Center (TSC) and receive a briefing/turnover from the Emergency Director (using EPP/IP 1.3, "Turnover Status Checklist", if necessary).
- 1.2 The Emergency/Recovery Manager, or designee SHALL declare the EOF operational and inform the TSC Emergency Director.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6		
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 4 of 30	

1.2.1 Announce the formal activation of the EOF over the following:

- ERF Building Page
- Operations and RadCon headset circuits.
- Plant Page Party System

#### 2.0 OPERATION

#### NOTE:

If access to the EOF is restricted due to radiological or other conditions, the EOF personnel shall relocate to the Alternate EOF (Attachment 2 of this procedure) until such time as access is available. The AEOF is provided with emergency equipment and materials to support initial response.

If problems are EOF specific, EOF personnel may co-locate with TSC personnel (in the TSC or other locations within the ERF Building) and not report to the AEOF.

If the TSC is inaccessible, TSC personnel will relocate per EPP/IP 1.4, Attachment 4, "Guidance For ERF Evacuation/Inaccessible".

- 2.1 The Emergency Operations Facility is located in the Emergency Response Facility. Equipment and facilities required for the implementation of the BVPS EPP are located in the EOF, including dedicated communication circuits.
- 2.2 Some of the EOF equipment will fall under the guidance of EPP/IP 1.4 "Technical Support Center Activation, Operation and Deactivation" and EPP/IP 1.2 "Communication and Dissemination of Information".
- 2.3 The functional responsibilities of the individual EOF personnel are identified in Section 5 of the BVPS Emergency Preparedness Plan.

#### 3.0 DEACTIVATION

- 3.1 Upon joint concurrence from the Emergency Director and the Emergency/Recovery Manager, the EOF shall be deactivated.
- 3.2 Provisions shall be made with the Emergency Director to transfer responsibilities back to the TSC or a Recovery Organization per EPP/IP 6.2 "Termination of the Emergency and Recovery".
- 3.3 Emergency equipment/supplies shall be deactivated and restored to preactivation status.

		Door		Valla	T Dor		Stat	ion		Procedure Nu	mber:		
L	•	Deav	ver	valle	y rov	ver	Siat	10[]		EPP/IP 1.6			
Emero	zencv O	<b>per</b> ation	ons F	acility A	ctivation	n. O <del>r</del>	peration	n and		Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference		
Deact	ivation	Portuio	0110 2			, •p				Revision:	Page Number:		
										<u>15</u>	5 of 30		
F.	<u>FIN</u>	L CO	DNDI	TIONS									
	This	procedu	lure s	hall be t	erminate	ed aft	ter the	followin	ng condition	ns have bee	n met.		
	1.0 All records generated during the response have been provided to the Offsite Agend Liaison who will forward the records to Emergency Preparedness.												
	2.0	All fi	funct	ional eq	uipment	/supp	olies ha	ave been	restored to	o preactivati	ion status.		
	3.0	The I	EOF	<sup>r</sup> staff ha	s been re	elieve	ed of a	ll duties	associated	with the op	peration of the EOF.		
	4.0	When	en no	rmal op	erations	are re	estored	l, or a re	covery org	anization ha	as been established.		
G.	<u>ATT</u>	ACHM	MEN	<u>TS</u>									
	1.0	CON (Exa	NTR. ample	ACTOR e)	/VEND(	OR	AUG	MENT	ATION I	PERSONNI	EL ASSIGNMENT		
	2.0	ALT	TERN	NATE E	MERGE	ENCY	( OPE	RATIO	NS FACILI	TY			
		FIGU	URE	1 - DIR	ECTION	NS TO	O ALT	. EOF					
		2.1	А	EOF EO	UIPME	ENT A	ACTIV	ATION	CHECKL	IST			
		2.2	A	EOF A	RERAS	ACT	IVATI	ION/DE	ACTIVAT	ION PROC	EDURE		
		2.3	E	RDS AG	CTIVAT	ION	FROM	A THE A	AEOF				
	3.0	EOF	F ST/	AFFING	CHECH	KLIS	T (Exa	mple)					
	4.0	OFFS	FSITI	E AGEN	CY LIA	ISOI	N - AC	TIVAT	ION CHEC	CKLIST (Ex	ample)		
				•									
l i													

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6		
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number:	
		6 of 30	

	Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	mber: FPP/TP 1 6
Title: Emerg	gency Operations Facility Activation Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deact	ivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 7 of 30
<u> </u>	CONTRACTOR/VENDOR AUGMENTATION PERSONNEL	ATTA ASSIGN	ACHMENT 1 (1 of 1) A5.715DX MENT (Example)
1)	Name:		
2)	SSN:		<u></u>
3)	Parent Company:		
4)	Occupation or Title:		
5)	You have been assigned to assist in emergency response activi	ties at:	
	(Location)	. <u></u>	•
6)	At this location, you will report to:(N	ame)	
	(Title)		
7)	You are expected to report at <u>am/pm</u> on	(Date)	)
8)	You will serve in the following capacity:		
9)	You will (will not) attend training at		
	(L atam/pm.on (Date)	ocation)	
	NOTE.		
Whil you Supe BVP SHA medi appro	le you are performing emergency response or recovery efforts at will be expected to follow approved BVPS procedures, unle ervisory personnel. Vendor procedures and/or procedures of ot S unless their use is specifically approved by the BVPS Ons LL BE NO EXCEPTION TO THIS RULE. No onsite informat ia or to members of the public except by BVPS Nuclear Commo oached by news media personnel, refer all questions to the BVPS	the Beaver ss otherwi her utilities ite Safety ion shall b unications Joint Publi	Valley Power Station, se directed by BVPS s shall not be used at Committee. THERE e released to the news personnel. If you are c Information Center.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 8 of 30
Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
---	---------------------------------	-------------------------------------
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 9 of 30

#### Attachment 2 (1 of 7)

# ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATIONS FACILITY

#### A. <u>PURPOSE</u>

The purpose of this attachment is to describe the activation of the Alternate Emergency Operations Facility (AEOF). Instructions will be provided for activation of the Alternate EOF during day-light working hours, for activation during non-day-light hours, and when the Joint Public Information Center (JPIC) is activated. Additionally, this procedure addresses activation of the ERDS Computer from the AEOF.

#### B. <u>REFERENCES</u>

NUREG 0696 - "<u>Functional Criteria for Emergency Response Facilities"</u> NUREG 1396 - "<u>Emergency Response Data System (ERDS)</u>" Implementation"

### C. <u>RESPONSIBILITIES</u>

The Offsite Agency Liaison, or designee, under the direction of the Emergency/Recovery Manager is responsible for activating the Alternate EOF.

### D. <u>ACTION LEVEL/PRECAUTION</u>

- 1.0 Action Level
  - 1.1 A situation exists at the Beaver Valley Power Station which requires relocation of the EOF staff due to radiological or plant conditions.

or

Access to the Emergency Operations Facility is blocked due to radiological or other restrictive conditions.

	E	Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	umber: EPP/IP 1.6
Title: Emerger	ergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and Unit: Level Of Use: 1/2 In-Field Re		Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactiva	ation		Revision: 15	Page Number: 10 of 30
		ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATI	Attac	hment 2 (2 of 7) <u>'Y</u>
E.	<u>PROC</u>	EDURE		
	1.0	Alternate EOF activation (ERF Building activated	I/JPIC not activa	ted).
		NOTE:		
		The TSC and EOF are already staffed and activation	ated. (EOF Evac	uation)
		NOTE:	and the second secon	
		NUREG-1394 requires activation of the ERDS declaration of an Alert or higher classification.	Computer with	in one (1) hour of the
		1.1 Upon direction by the Emergency/Recover Emergency Director), EOF personnel shat to the TSC, OSC, or Control Room, ( projections, etc.) prior to proceeding to	ery Manager (in Il transfer appro (overall comman the AFOF M	conjunction with the opriate responsibilities and and control, dose

2

Liaisons, Offsite Agencies, etc. shall proceed to the AEOF. Assistants will report to Assembly Areas, or home as instructed by their respective Emergency Coordinators.

1.2 Proceed to the AEOF per Figure 1.

# NOTE:

Designated personnel have been authorized by BVPS Security, notified and provided access to the JPIC Bldg.

1.3 Emergency/Recovery Managers and Offsite Agency Liaisons are pre-designated personnel possessing key-card access and shall enter the JPIC via the key-card door south entrance.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 11 of 30

#### Attachment 2 (3 of 7)

# **ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATIONS FACILITY**

#### NOTE:

There are two key-card readers outside the JPIC door. One card reader unlocks the door and the other card reader deactivates the alarm.

- 1.4 Personnel shall place their key-card onto the "Alarm" card reader first to deactivate the alarm system (green light). Then, place key-card on "Door" card reader and open door. (Additional instructions are on outside and inside of the door.)
- 1.5 Proceed to the AEOF. Using the key from the Break-glass Box by the AEOF door, unlock the door across from the Media Workroom (not the door in the Media Presentation Area).
- 1.6 Go the end of the hall and open the door to the north entrance and place the magnetic "Entrance" sign on the outside of the door. All personnel shall enter via this door.
- 1.7 All AEOF personnel shall park in the area shown in Figure 1.
- 1.8 All AEOF personnel shall show their BVPS ID card to Security at the AEOF door (same format as the ERF).
- 1.9 Use Attachment 2.1 "AEOF Equipment Activation Checklist", to activate facility lighting and communications, if necessary.
- 1.10 Contact the Emergency Director (and other applicable personnel at the appropriate locations) and transfer designated responsibilities back to AEOF personnel.

<u></u>	Beav	ver Valley Power Station	Procedure N	umber:
Title:		- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	I Init:	EPP/IP 1.6
Emergency C	Operatio	ns Facility Activation, Operation and	1/2	In-Field Reference
Deactivation	-		Revision:	Page Number:
			15	12 of 30
			Attac	hment 2 (4 of 7)
		ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATIO	NS FACILIT	Y
2.0	Alter	mate EOF activation (JPIC activated).		
		NOTE:		
	The	TSC and EOF are already staffed and activated	(EOF Evacua	tion).
	2.1	Upon direction by the Emergency/Recovery Emergency Director), EOF personnel shall to to the TSC, OSC, or Control Room, (ov projections, etc.) prior to proceeding to the Liaisons, Offsite Agencies, etc. shall proce report to Assembly Areas, or home per their r	Manager (in transfer appro erall comman e AEOF. M ed to the AB espective Em	conjunction with the opriate responsibilities and and control, dose angers, Coordinators, EOF. Assistants will ergency Coordinators.
	2.2	AEOF personnel shall park in the area shown in Figure 1.		
	2.3	Personnel shall enter the door labeled "Entrance" and present their BVPS ID card to Security at the building entrance.		
	2.4	Upon entering, proceed down the hall to the card to BVPS Security at the Alt. EOF door (s	AEOF and p same format a	resent your BVPS ID s the ERF).
	2.5	Use Attachment 2.1, "AEOF Equipment facility lighting and communications, if neces	Activation Cl sary.	hecklist", to activate
	2.6	Activate ERDS per Attachment 2.3.		
	2.7 Contact the Emergency Director (and other applicable personnel at the appropriate locations) and transfer designated responsibilities to Alt. EOF personnel.			le personnel at the bilities to Alt. EOF
				1

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 13 of 30

#### Attachment 2 (5 of 7)

### ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATIONS FACILITY

#### 3.0 Alternate EOF activation (ERF Building not activated/JPIC not activated).

#### NOTE:

The TSC and EOF are not staffed or activated. This may occur during off-hours or upon immediate declaration of an Alert (or greater classification) if the EOF is inaccessible or can not perform its function.

### NOTE:

BVPS Security will dispatch personnel to the AEOF instead of the ERF Building. BVPS Security personnel will be posted inside the JPIC Building, but remain outside the AEOF door for access control. Security personnel will continue to use the "ERF Building EPP Security and Dosimetry Issuance Log" to allow personnel access to the AEOF.

3.1 Upon notification that the Site is inaccessible and to report to the Alternate Emergency Facility via beepers, plant page or by phone, EOF On-Call Beeper Holders shall report to the AEOF per Figure 1 and determine the requirements for additional personnel.

# NOTE:

Designated personnel have been authorized and notified by Nuclear Communications and provided access to the JPIC Bldg..

3.2 Emergency/Recovery Manager and Offsite Agency Liaisons are pre-designated personnel possessing key-card access shall enter the JPIC via the key-card door south entrance.

# NOTE:

There are two key-card readers outside the JPIC door. One card reader unlocks the door and the other card reader deactivates the alarm.

	Beav	er Valley Power Station	Procedure Nu	EPD/ID 1 6
Title: Emergency C Deactivation	peration	ns Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2 Revision:	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference Page Number:
			<u>15</u> _	14 of 30 Attachment 2 (6 of 7)
		ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATIONS	FACILIT	Y
	3.3	Personnel shall place their key-card onto the deactivate the alarm system (green light). The reader and open door. (Additional instructions door.)	ne "Alarm" n, place key s are on out	card reader first to -card on "Door" card side and inside of the
	3.4	Proceed to AEOF using the key from the Brea unlock door across from the Media Workroo Presentation Area).	ak-glass Box om (not the	x by the AEOF door, e door in the Media
	3.5	Go the end of the hall and open the door to a magnetic "AEOF Entrance" sign on the outside enter via the north door by the parking area.	the north er of the door	ntrance and place the r. All personnel shall
	3.6	All AEOF personnel shall park in the area show	n in Figure	1.
	3.7	All AEOF personnel shall show their BVPS I door (same format as the ERF).	D card to S	Security at the AEOF
	3.8	Use Attachment 2.1, "AEOF Equipment Ac facility lighting and communications, if necessary	tivation Ch ry.	necklist", to activate
	3. <del>9</del>	Activate ERDS per Attachment 2.3.		
	3.10	Contact the Emergency Director (and othe appropriate locations) and transfer designa personnel.	r applicabl ted respon	e personnel at the sibilities to AEOF
4.0	Deact	ivation		
	4.1	The AEOF shall be deactivated upon the direct Manager and provisions should be made to trar ERF or Control Room.	tion of the l nsfer respon	Emergency/Recovery sibilities back to the
	4.2	Emergency equipment/supplies shall be deactiva status.	ited and rest	cored to preactivation

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 15 of 30

#### Attachment 2 (7 of 7)

# ALTERNATE EMERGENCY OPERATIONS FACILITY

4.3 All records generated during the response have been provided to the Offsite Agency Liaison who will forward the records to Emergency Preparedness.

# F. <u>FINAL CONDITIONS</u>

- 1.0 Radiological and/or plant conditions have been returned to normal.
- 2.0 The EOF has become habitable and a recovery organization established, if needed.
- 3.0 The last individual to exit the JPIC Building should re-activate the alarm system per instructions by the alarm box.

### G. FIGURES

1.0 Directions to Alternate EOF

### H. <u>ATTACHMENTS</u>

- 2.1 AEOF Equipment Activation Checklist (Example)
- 2.2 AEOF ARERAS Activation/Deactivation Procedure
- 2.3 ERDS Activation From the AEOF

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 16 of 30

# **INTENTIONALLY BLANK**



Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 18 of 30

# **INTENTIONALLY BLANK**

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision:	Page Number: 19 of 30

# Attachment 2.1

(Page 1 of 2)

# **AEOF EQUIPMENT ACTIVATION CHECKLIST**

# JPIC BUILDING LIGHTING

If there is inadequate lighting in the JPIC or AEOF area, go to the Loading Dock area. On the wall opposite the entrance to the Loading Dock are the breaker panels. Open the last breaker box panel on the right and turn on appropriate breakers (breakers are labeled).

# **CHECK PAX PHONES**

If some PAX phones do **not** work, go to the TELECOMMUNICATIONS ROOM (the AEOF key will open this door) and throw the switch labeled AEOF "ON/OFF". This switch is located on the right wall approximately 10' from the door and approximately 6' off the ground. Some PAX phones are transferred from the EOF to the AEOF by this switch. If all PAX phones are operational, the switch is already "ON".

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 20 of 30

Attachment 2.1

(Page 2 of 2)

# **AEOF EQUIPMENT ACTIVATION CHECKLIST**

# ACTIVATE THE OPERATIONS AND RADCON RINGDOWN PHONES AND HEADSET CIRCUITS.

#### NOTE:

The OPERATIONS RINGDOWN PHONE will ONLY contact the Control Room. The RADCON RINGDOWN PHONE will ONLY contact the OSC via the EA&DP RSO line and the U1 and U2 Rad Monitor panels. No communications are possible with the ERF Building via the RINGDOWN lines.

#### ACTIVATE ERDS (IF NOT ALREADY DONE).

Activate ERDS per EPP/IP 1.6, EMERGENCY OPERATIONS FACILITY ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION, Attachment 2.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 21 of 30

#### Attachment 2.2

# AEOF ARERAS ACTIVATION/DEACTIVATION PROCEDURE

# **ACTIVATION**

- 1) Turn on ARERAS capable computer, if not already on.
- 2) Double click Dose Projection icon.
- 3) At the prompt type:

ATDT 5090, or ATDT 5573, or ATDT 5657, or ATDT 5659

(the specific PAX Phone number for accessing ARERAS from the AEOF).

- 4) When the word "Connect" appears on the screen, strike the Return key two times quickly.
- 5) This completes the LOGON process for ARERAS from the AEOF. Follow normal procedures (e.g.: EPP/IP 2.6.2 FSAR Defaults, EPP/IP 2.6.3 Real-Time Inputs, EPP/IP 2.6.4 Manual Inputs or EPP/IP 2.6.12 Severe Accident Assessment)

# **DEACTIVATION**

- 1) Exit the ARERAS program normally.
- 2) When the words "No Carrier" appear on the screen, the modem connection has been terminated.
- 3) Shut down the computer.
- 4) Turn off the computer.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6		
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 22 of 30	•

# **INTENTIONALLY BLANK**

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 23 of 30

#### Attachment 2.3 (1 of 4)

# ACTIVATION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DATA SYSTEM FROM THE AEOF

#### NOTE:

If the ERDS Link(s) cannot be activated for any reason, inform the Emergency/Recovery Manager that the ERDS Link(s) are out of service and backup phone communications using EPP/IP 1.4 as guidance with the NRC should be established.

1.0 Obtain the necessary logon information (Username and password) from the envelope in the file cabinet containing the EPP/IP's. The information is maintained in an envelope on the inside of the top drawer.

#### NOTE:

Before attempting to power on the equipment, verify that the unit is powered off by pressing any key--not just in the screen saver mode. The NCD19C X terminal has a built-in screen saver facility. This screen saver facility will dim the display screen monitor if the keyboard or mouse has not been used for an extended period of time. If the X terminal is in screen saver mode, moving the mouse or pressing any key on the keyboard will cause the display monitor to be refreshed. If the display monitor remains blank after moving the mouse or depressing a key, then the NCD19C X terminal is either broken or powered off.

1.1 If not already powered on, power on the NCD19C X terminal using the power switch located on the rear of the NCD19C base unit.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 24 of 30

#### Attachment 2.3 (2 of 4)

# ACTIVATION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DATA SYSTEM FROM THE AEOF

1.2 If not already powered on, turn on the HP LaserJet IIIP laser printer using the power switch located on the right side of the unit.

After turning on power to the HP LaserJet IIIP, the printer will perform a series of power-on self tests. If the power on self test successfully completes, all indicator lights on the operator panel will be off except the ONLINE indicator, and the status display will read "00 READY LETTER". If any other indication is present on the printer, then power-on self tests were not successfully completed and you will be unable to make hard copies of the screen displays. In either case, proceed with the activation procedure.

- 1.3 If not already powered on, turn on both of the Telebit T3000 modems using the power switch located on the left rear of each unit.
- 1.4 After completing the power on self tests, the moderns will automatically connect with the corresponding moderns located in the ERF Computer Room.

While attempting this connection process, you will be able to hear the modem "training" sequence. When a successful connection has been established, the modem speaker will be turned off and the modem will operate silently.

If a connection is successfully established, then the following status indicators on the front panel of the modem should be illuminated:

\*MR \*OH \*CD \*DTR \*RTS \*CTS

Under normal phone line conditions, the HS and EC lights should also be lit. Under poor phone line conditions, these two lights may not be illuminated.

1.5 The NCD19C is configured to automatically display a serial terminal session on the NCD19C X terminal after boot up. Press <RETURN> until the VMS logon prompt appears on the display screen.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 25 of 30

#### Attachment 2.3 (3 of 4)

# ACTIVATION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DATA SYSTEM FROM THE AEOF

- 1.6 Enter the appropriate information from the card and press <RETURN> in response to the "Username:" prompt.
- 1.7 Enter the current password from the card and press <RETURN> in response to the "Password" prompt.

If the correct user name and password were entered, then the VMS system prompt (\$) will appear on the display screen.

1.8 Enter "XINITREMOTE" to initiate the XRemote X windows server. After two or three minutes, the initialized MMI display window with the "TOP MENU", "SCREEN UP", "SCREEN DOWN" and "PREV. SCREEN" function buttons will be displayed on the NCD19C X terminal.

#### NOTE:

If either of the phone lines between the AEOF and the ERF Computer Room are inadvertently lost, depress and release the T/D button located on the front panel of the Telebit T3000 modem and return to Step 1.4 and repeat the necessary steps.

- 1.9 Move the pointer to the dash in the upper left corner of the control menu box of the MMI display menu. Using the mouse, click once and select "Lower" from the pop-up menu.
- 1.10 Position the pointer to the lower left hand corner, double click on the "BVERDS" icon.
- 1.11 Position the pointer to "Applications" from the pop-up Session Manager menu. Click on "Applications" and select "DECterm" from the pop-up menu.
- 1.12 Type in "ERD", leave a space and "1" or "2" depending on the affected unit. Hit return and follow screen prompted instructions to activate link.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1,6	
Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 26 of 30

# Attachment 2.3 (4 of 4)

# ACTIVATION OF THE EMERGENCY RESPONSE DATA SYSTEM FROM THE AEOF

- 1.13 While link is activating, "Link Status" will change from "Offline" to "Attempting Connection" to "Modem Connected" to "Online". Additionally, Link Status will change from "Offline" to "Connect Modem" to "Connect ERDS" to "Sending Data" or "Waiting".
- 1.14 Position the pointer to the dash in the upper left corner of the control menu box of the DECterm window. Using the mouse, click once and select "minimize" from the pop-up menu.

#### NOTE:

If both ERDS Links need to be activated due to an Alert declaration or higher, repeat steps 1.11 thru 1.14 for the opposite unit.

Beaver Valley Power Station	
-----------------------------	--

Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and Deactivation

Procedure Number:		
	EPP/IP 1.6	
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	In-Field Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
.15	27 of 30	

#### Attachment 3 (Page 1 of 2)

#### EOF STAFFING CHECKLIST

#### NOTE:

This checklist is provided to aid the Assistant to the E/RM in the performance of his/her duties and determining the state of readiness of the EOF for activation. It is not intended to replace any portion of this IP.

#### NOTE:

Discuss staffing with the Technical Support Coordinator using the BVERS printout.

#### <u>Initials</u>

Title:

# <u>Activity</u>

1. Review EOF staffing. Inform the E/RM when sufficient EOF staff members have arrived. Depending on the emergency conditions, personnel necessary for the EOF may vary. Listed below is the suggested minimum staffing.

Title

- Emergency/Recovery Manager
- \* EA&DP Coordinator
- 2. Obtain a copy of the Emergency Preparedness Plan and Implementing Procedures from EOF Cabinet #1.
- \_ 3. Update the EOF Event Classification status board.
  - 4. Prepare memo to E/RM providing status of EOF staffing.
  - 5. Identify problems and indicate action initiated to resolve.

\* Designates minimum positions per the Emergency Plan.

Unit: 1/2 Revision:	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
<b>-</b>	Page Number:
<u> </u>	<u> </u>
••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	

¢,

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 29 of 30

#### Attachment 4 (Page 1 of 1)

#### **OFFSITE AGENCY LIAISON - ACTIVATION CHECKLIST**

#### NOTE:

This checklist is provided as an aid for the Offsite Agency Liaison in the performance of his/her duties and determining the state of readiness of the EOF for activation. It is not intended to replace any portion of this IP.

#### Initials Activity

- \_\_\_\_\_1. Distribute supply envelopes to each EOF location.
  - 2. Set up E/RM public address system (if applicable).
- \_\_\_\_ 3. In conjunction with the EOF Computer Operator, determine if the following is energized or operable and inform the E/RM.

  - SPDS/Unit Computer System
  - ERDS (AEOF only)
  - 4. Prepare speed memo to E/RM providing status of EOF equipment.
  - 5. Identify problems and indicate action initiated to resolve.

### NOTE:

Be prepared to brief personnel arriving.

### **COMMENTS:**

Beaver Valley Power Station Proceede		ture Number: EPP/IP 1.6	
Title: Emergency Operations Facility Activation, Operation and	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: In-Field Reference	
Deactivation	Revision: 15	Page Number: 30 of 30	

# INTENTIONALLY BLANK

EPP/IP 4.1 A5.735B

# **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

,

....

; •

lig in en son v



Rev. 16

**EPP Implementing Procedure** 

.

:

`••••

**EPP/IP 4.1** 

# **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

# **EFFECTIVE INDEX**

Issue 8 Rev.	0	OSC Approved	3-12-87
Issue 9 Rev.	0	Non-Intent Related	10-9-90
	1	Non-Intent Revision	11-19-91
	2	Non-Intent Revision	12-29-92
Rev.	5	OSC Approved	11-10-93
	6	Non-Intent Revision	11-15-94
	7	Non-Intent Revision	10-23-96
	8	Non-Intent Revision	6-17-97
	9	Non-Intent Revision	1-1 <b>-</b> 98
Rev.	10	OSC Approved	7-1-98
	11	Non-Intent Revision	12-31-99
	12	Non-Intent Revision	4-12-00
	13	Non-Intent Revision	7-12-00
	14	Non-Intent Revision	5-1-01
	15	OSC Approval Not Required	5-2-02
	16	Simple Change	8/15/02

•

:

`----·

# **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

- A. Purpose
- B. References
- C. Responsibilities
- D. Action Levels/Precautions
- E. Procedure
- F. Final Condition
- G. Attachments

#### A. <u>PURPOSE</u>

This procedure provides guidance to the Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager for the recommending of offsite protective actions to State and/or County emergency services groups. The Beaver Valley Power Station is required to make recommendations for protective actions as part of the initial notification or follow-up process if the nature and magnitude of the actual or potential radioactivity release warrants protective actions for the public.

#### B. <u>REFERENCES</u>

- 1.0 Beaver Valley Power Station Emergency Preparedness Plan and Implementing Procedures.
- 2.0 USEPA 520/8-75-001 (and subsequent revisions) "Manual of Protective Action Guides and Protective Actions for Nuclear Incidents".
- 3.0 USEPA 570/9-75-003 "National Interim Primary Drinking Water Regulations".
- 4.0 County and State Emergency Plans.
- 5.0 Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations Part 50, Appendix E.
- 6.0 NUREG-0654/FEMA-REP-1 Draft Supplement 3 "Criteria for Preparation and Evaluation of Radiological Emergency Response Plans and Preparedness in Support of Nuclear Power Plants."
- 7.0 NRC Response Technical Manual 92 Vol. 1, Rev. 2.
- 8.0 EPA Manual of Protective Action Guides and Protective Actions For Nuclear Incidents (EPA 400-R-92-001).
- 9.0 CR# 981499 CR# 00-2221 CR# 00-2343 CR# 02-00533 CR# 02-04054-2

# C. <u>RESPONSIBILITIES</u>

- 1.0 The Emergency Director and the Emergency Recovery Manager are the only individuals authorized to recommend offsite protective actions on behalf of Beaver Valley Power Station (BVPS).
- 2.0 In the event protective action decisions are necessary prior to the activation of the Technical Support Center, the on-duty Shift Manager, in his role as Emergency Director, will determine a Protective Action Recommendation, using Attachment 1 of this procedure, considering plant systems status information from shift personnel and dose projection information from the Radiation Technician (or Health Physics Supervision).
- 3.0 When the Technical Support Center is activated, responsibility for protective action recommendations shifts from the Shift Manager to the Technical Support Center Emergency Director.
- 4.0 When the Emergency Operations Facility is activated, responsibility for protective action recommendations shifts to the Emergency Recovery Manager with input from the Emergency Director.
- 5.0 The development of a BVPS Protective Action Recommendation requires input from different individuals within the emergency response organization. The Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager may solicit input from the personnel identified below, and/or, from appropriate representatives of the three State governments and the NRC in arriving at his decision. Once the Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager has decided upon a recommendation, it may be relayed to the offsite agencies by designated BVPS emergency response personnel.
- 6.0 When the TSC (and/or EOF) is activated, designated EA & DP personnel will perform radiological assessments, will evaluate the need for offsite protective actions based on these assessments, and will provide appropriate recommendations to the Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager for consideration. EA & DP personnel will use the EPP/IP 2 series for these determinations.

I

**EPP/Implementing Procedure** 

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

#### D. <u>ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUTIONS</u>

#### 1.0 PROTECTIVE ACTION GUIDES -- AIRBORNE RELEASES

#### NOTE:

If there are simultaneous accidents at BV-1 and BV-2 resulting in release(s) to the environment, dose projections will be required for both units. When determining the utilities' Protective Action Recommendations (PAR) under this condition, the PAR must be determined on the basis of the total dose from both units.

- 1.1 <u>The Protective Action Recommendation is based on Attachment 1.</u>
- 1.2 Based on dose assessments, <u>no</u> protective action should be recommended for incidents involving actual or potential airborne releases of radioactive material which are projected to result in doses to members of the general public that are <u>less than</u> 1 rem to the whole body (TEDE) or 5 rem to the child thyroid (CDE).

HOWEVER, a Protective Action Recommendation may be required due to plant conditions.

#### NOTE:

Per NUREG 0654, Supplement 3, the purpose of Sheltering is to advise the remainder of the 10-mile EPZ to go indoors to monitor Emergency Alert System (EAS) broadcasts.

- 1.3 Sheltering or evacuation of members of the general public within the affected area <u>shall</u> be recommended for incidents involving actual or potential airborne releases of radioactive material which are projected to result in doses to members of the general public, <u>greater than or equal</u> to 1 rem to the whole body (TEDE) or 5 rem to the child thyroid (CDE).
- 1.4 Attachment 1 (Offsite Protective Action Recommendation Flowchart) is used to determine a Protective Action Recommendation due to the declaration of a General Emergency. The Protective Action Recommendation is based on an analysis of the fission product barriers via the Critical Safety Functions and/or dose projections.

- 1.5 Protective action decisions are primarily based on plant systems status assessments, and secondarily based on dose projections. As time and personnel availability permit, these two types of assessments may be performed simultaneously, and the results of both included in the protective action decision. Any upgrade to the protective action recommendation will be based on dose projections/assessments.
  - 1.5.1 If dose assessments have been completed by the time that this decision is made and a larger affected area is indicated, then the larger recommendation shall be made. Do not delay recommendation to await dose projection results.

#### NOTE:

The BVPS Emergency Response Organization makes every attempt to relay the utilities Protective Action Recommendation as quickly as possible. The Initial Notification Conference (INC) Call is the primary means of relaying the recommendation for onshift and TSC/EOF personnel.

The Gold Executive Conference (GEC) is the <u>primary</u> means for TSC/EOF personnel to discuss the recommendation with State and County management. This method provides an immediate way to discuss the Protective Action Recommendation, and ensure that the appropriate State and County Agencies understand the recommendation. The States and Counties also receive the recommendation via commercial phone line as described in Step E.1.6 or E.2.7. This step ensures documentation is properly completed and the GEC serves as a redundant notification.

# 2.0 **PROTECTIVE ACTION GUIDES -- WATERBORNE RELEASES**

2.1 Recommendations shall be made to downstream water treatment plants (per EPP/IP 1.1, Attachment 2) to secure taking water from the Ohio River for liquid releases projected to exceed the concentration of radionuclide that will cause a dose commitment to any organ of 48 mrem. This is equivalent to 12 times the EPA Primary Drinking Water Standard, as measured at the water treatment plant discharge (to the public distribution system). This is determined in accordance with EPP/IP 2.7, "Liquid Release Estimate" or EPP/IP 2.7.1, "Liquid Release Estimate - Computer Method".

#### 3.0 IDENTIFICATION OF AFFECTED AREAS

#### NOTE:

From MIDAS capable computer or Met. Shelter. (150' wind direction is used in lieu of ground level wind direction to avoid interference from terrain adjacent to meteorological tower.)

- 3.1 The downwind wedge is determined using the 150' and 500' wind directions, from an ARERAS capable computer or from other sources as described in EPP/IP 2.6.5.
  - 3.1.1 Using the 150' and 500' elevation wind directions, identify the downwind sectors using the Downwind Wedge Determination chart on Attachment 1.
  - 3.1.2 The downwind wedge is all of the sectors identified in Step 3.1.1, including any sectors bracketed by the identified sectors (i.e., upper and lower wedges do not overlap) or if the outer edge of a wedge bisects a sector, include the entire sector.
- 3.2 The affected area will resemble a keyhole consisting of a circle with a 90 degree (or larger) wedge shaped sector attached in the downwind direction or depending on meteorological conditions, a circle with no downwind wedge. A downwind wedge determination chart is provided on Attachment 1.
- 3.3 When using dose projections as a basis for recommending offsite protective actions, projected doses calculated:
  - at the EAB apply to the 0-2 mile radial circle;
  - at 2 miles apply to the 2-5 mile downwind wedge or radial circle and;
  - at 5 miles apply to the 5-10 mile downwind wedge or radial circle.

### E. <u>PROCEDURE</u>

# 1.0 <u>TSC/EOF NOT ACTIVATED -- ACTIONS BY EMERGENCY DIRECTOR</u> FOR AIRBORNE RELEASE

#### NOTE:

Upon declaration of a General Emergency, a Protective Action Recommendation <u>must</u> be provided to the State/County Agencies <u>within 15</u> <u>minutes</u> of the declaration. This information must also be provided on the Initial Notification Form. The steps which follow are performed by the Emergency Director or by his designees. Recommendations by designees will be reviewed and approved by the Emergency Director.

- 1.1 Enter Attachment 1 with information obtained from shift personnel.
- 1.2 Determine from meteorological parameters, the wind direction and wind speed.
- 1.3 Assess plant parameters to identify or estimate how long the release will continue. If the release has not started yet, estimate when the release will start and how long it will continue, if possible.
  - 1.3.1 Release duration due to LOCA's in Containment of <1 hour can be assumed if all ESF's are operable (i.e.: One Full Train of Containment sprays, etc.).

#### NOTE:

If dose projections are not immediately available, provide the minimum Protective Action Recommendation per Attachment 1, and go to Step 1.6.

- 1.4 Obtain dose projection data from the Radiation Technician or Health Physics Supervision determined in accordance with EPP/IP 2.6, "Environmental Assessment and Dose Projection Controlling Procedure" and its supporting procedures. Do not delay recommending protective actions to wait for offsite monitoring team results. The projected dose for the Exclusion Area Boundary (EAB) should be calculated first, and as necessary, for other distances.
- 1.5 Upgrade the initial protective action recommendation based on dose projections as necessary (refer to Step E.4.0).

- 1.6 Direct the Onshift Communications and Records Coordinator (or other shift personnel) to document the recommendation on the Initial Notification Form and to make recommendations to the appropriate onsite personnel and/or offsite authorities in accordance with EPP/IP 1.1, "Notifications".
- 2.0 <u>TSC/EOF ACTIVATED -- ACTION BY EMERGENCY</u> <u>DIRECTOR/EMERGENCY RECOVERY MANAGER FOR AIRBORNE</u> <u>RELEASE</u>

#### NOTE:

Upon declaration of a General Emergency, a Protective Action Recommendation <u>must</u> be provided to the State/County Agencies <u>within 15</u> <u>minutes</u> of the declaration. This information must also be provided on the Initial Notification Form. The steps which follow are performed by the Emergency Director until such time as the EOF is activated, after which, the steps are performed by the Emergency Recovery Manager or by their designees. Recommendations by designees will be reviewed and approved by the Emergency Director/Emergency Recovery Manager (ED/ERM).

- 2.1 Instruct the Assistant to the Emergency Recovery Manager to activate the Gold Executive Conference (GEC) Attachment 2, and inform the ED/ERM when it is activated.
- 2.2 TSC personnel will evaluate plant systems status, and provide information to the Emergency Director. The Emergency Director (Emergency Recovery Manager when activated) will develop Protective Action Recommendations considering plant systems status, meteorological conditions and dose assessments in conjunction with Attachment 1.

#### NOTE:

If dose projections are not immediately available, provide the minimum Protective Action Recommendation per Attachment 1, and go to Step 1.6.

- 2.3 Direct EA & DP personnel to perform radiological assessments and determine forecast meteorological conditions in conjunction with appropriate EPP/IP 2 Series procedures. EA & DP personnel are expected to evaluate potential ground contamination from plume fallout and to make appropriate recommendations for reducing exposure from this source. (Refer to EPP/IP 2.6.10, "Ground Contamination Assessment and Protective Actions).
- 2.4 Review the recommendations developed by the TSC and EA & DP personnel.

#### **EPP/Implementing Procedure**

n.7.4

e.

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

- 2.5 As time permits, the ED/ERM should discuss the Company recommendation with the three State agencies and with the NRC with the objective of obtaining a consensus recommendation, if possible. These discussions may occur in the EOF or by teleconferences (via the GEC or other communication links, if necessary). In the absence of an agreement, the recommendation shall be based on the BVPS staff's best evaluation of the plant conditions or dose assessment information.
- 2.6 If the minimum recommendation is being provided, go to Step 2.7. If dose projections indicate upgrading the recommendation, refer to Step E.4.0, if not continue.
- 2.7 Direct the Communications and Records Coordinator to document recommendation on the Initial Notification Form and to m recommendations to the appropriate onsite personnel and/or off authorities in accordance with EPP/IP 1.1, "Notifications".
- 2.8 Notify FirstEnergy Corporate Communications personnel of recommendation, but direct them not to include the content of the Company's recommendation in any news announcements. Such announcements should only indicate that BVPS has made a recommendation to offsite authorities and that these agencies are considering the recommendation. This prohibition is intended to prevent confusion that might result if the action implemented differs from that recommended by BVPS.

#### 3.0 WATERBORNE RELEASE

- 3.1 Obtain data in accordance with EPP/IP 2.7, "Liquid Release Estimate" or EPP/IP 2.7.1, "Liquid Release Estimate Computer Method".
- 3.2 Per dose projections, for liquid releases corresponding to > 12 times EPA MPC, notify the Midland Water Treatment Plant (per EPP/IP 1.1, Attachment 2) and recommend the Plant stop taking water from the Ohio River until notified by the DEP/BRP.
- 3.3 If actual sample analyses at Midland indicates activity in excess of EPA limits, additional sampling should be performed at East Liverpool, Ohio, and Chester, WV and a similar recommendation made for these Plants. The Ohio EPA will determine when East Liverpool can resume taking water from the Ohio River, and the WV Bureau of Public Health will determine when Chester can resume taking water from the Ohio River.
- 3.4 Notify additional offsite authorities including the Coast Guard and the US Corp. of Engineers per EPP/IP 1.1, Attachment 2.

#### 4.0 UPGRADING PROTECTIVE ACTION RECOMMENDATIONS

#### NOTE:

The initial Protective Action Recommendation is based on operational assessments. Any upgrades to the Recommendation will be based on dose projections exceeding the EPA PAG's at greater than 2 miles, or meteorological conditions.

- 4.1 Dose assessments should be performed in conjunction with operational assessments, if possible.
- 4.2 A Protective Action Recommendation developed without dose assessment input (Attachment 1) is the minimum initial recommendation and shall be instituted immediately, unless:
  - available dose projections indicate a more restrictive Protective Action Recommendation (e.g.: dose projection at 2 miles exceeds the EPA PAG's) or,
  - the release has not started, the start time is not known <u>AND</u> the meteorological forecast for a consistent wind direction is not known. In this case the determination of a "downwind wedge" is meaningless since the wind direction may change prior to the release. (Example: For the evacuate 2 mile, 360° and 5 mile downwind wedge for this condition, a Protective Action Recommendation of 0-5 mile evacuation, 360 degrees would be required.). Refer to Attachment 1.
- 4.3 In the event that EA&DP dose projections indicate an upgrade of the Protective Action Recommendation from Attachment 1 (i.e.: dose projections at 2 miles exceed the EPA PAG's, etc.), the Emergency Director (Emergency Recovery Manager, if activated) SHALL:
  - 4.3.1 Discuss the upgraded Protective Action Recommendation, and its dose projection basis, with the three State agencies and with the NRC with the objective of obtaining a consensus recommendation, if possible.
  - 4.3.2 Discussions may occur in the EOF or by teleconferences (via the GEC or other communication links, if necessary).

#### **EPP/Implementing Procedure**

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

- 4.3.3 Provide PAR's beyond the 10-mile EPZ, if the projected dose based on field measurement data would exceed the EPA PAG's beyond this distance.
  - 4.3.3.1 If necessary, the evacuation area should be expanded in 5-mile increments such that the EPA PAG's are not expected to be exceeded outside the recommended radius (e.g., if PAG's are expected to be reached at 17 miles, the PAR would include 20 miles).
- 4.3.4 In the absence of an agreement, the recommendation shall be based on the BVPS staff's best evaluation of the plant conditions or dose assessment information.
- 4.4 Notify the Offsite Agencies of the Upgraded PAR by performing the following:

#### NOTE:

An Upgraded PAR does not change emergency classification status. The Upgraded PAR determination must be completed within 15 minutes of the assessment being available (ie: dose projection, change in wind direction ,etc.) and must be provided to the appropriate offsite agencies in accordance with EPP/IP 1.1 "Notifications".

- 4.4.1 Complete a new Initial Notification Form using the information from the General Emergency declaration, except line 5 and 6.
- 4.4.2 Complete the Initial Notification Form line 5 using the Upgraded PAR information, and line 6 Meteorological Data.
- 4.4.3 Sign, date and time the Initial Notification Form for the Upgraded PAR.
- 4.4.4 Provide the Initial Notification Form to the TSC Communications & Records Coordinator to transmit to appropriate offsite agencies in accordance with EPP/IP 1.1 "Notifications".

#### F. <u>FINAL CONDITIONS</u>

- 1.0 All appropriate agencies have been notified of the Beaver Valley Power Station Offsite Protective Action Recommendation.
- 2.0 The GEC has been relinquished to the State and County agencies for coordination of siren activation or other discussions.
- 3.0 The emergency condition has been terminated and recovery has begun.
- 4.0 All Emergency Termination Notifications per EPP/IP 1.1 have been completed.

#### G. <u>ATTACHMENTS</u>

- 1.0 OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTION RECOMMENDATION FLOWCHART
- 2.0 ACTIVATION OF THE GOLD EXECUTIVE CONFERENCE CALL
#### EPP/Implementing Procedures OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS

#### EPP/IP 4.1 : Attachment 1 (Page 1 of 2)





EPP/IP 4.1 Attachment 1 (Page 2 of 2) A5.715GP

#### **PECOMMENDATION FLOWCHART**



**EPP/Implementing Procedure** 

-----

**EPP/IP 4.1** 

.

3 :

÷

· . . . .

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

#### **INTENTIONALLY BLANK**

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

EPP/IP 4.1 A5.715FZ

#### ATTACHMENT 2 (1 of 3)

#### ACTIVATION OF THE GOLD EXECUTIVE CONFERENCE (GEC)CALL INSTRUCTIONS (EXAMPLE)

#### NOTE:

The Gold Executive Conference (GEC) is a function of the Beaver Valley Emergency Response System (BVERS). The GEC is the method that the On-Call Emergency Response Organization (ERO), particularly the Emergency Director, or Emergency/Recovery Manager if activated, shall use to establish a conference call for the purpose of discussing a Protective Action Recommendation (PAR) with the Offsite Agencies. This call shall be initiated by the Assistant to the E/RM.

#### NOTE:

This procedure should be implemented prior to, or in anticipation of, a General Emergency declaration to ensure timely discussion of plant conditions with the State and County agencies.

#### A. **INITIATING GEC**

- 1.0 Obtain the PASSCODE and SCENARIO NUMBER from the Assistant to the E/RM Workbook in the EOF to activate the Gold Executive Conference (GEC) call.
- 2.0 From a touch tone phone, dial 9-724-643-4370 to access the Beaver Valley Emergency Response System (BVERS) and do the following:
  - 2.1 <u>IMMEDIATELY</u> enter the BVERS PASSCODE <u>XXXX</u> when system answers.
    - 2.1.1 If GEC is unavailable, go to Section B of this Attachment, otherwise, continue with this Section.
  - 2.2 When prompted, enter SCENARIO NUMBER XXXX.
  - 2.3 When prompted, verify the SCENARIO NUMBER by pressing 9 for YES OR 6 for NO.
  - 2.4 When prompted, "You will cue SCENARIO XXXX. It will now be sent. Are you sure this is what you want to do?" Press 9 for YES OR 6 for NO.
  - 2.5 Hang up.

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

EPP/IP 4.1 A5.715FZ

2

#### ATTACHMENT 2 (2 of 3)

#### <u>ACTIVATION OF THE GOLD EXECUTIVE CONFERENCE</u> (GEC)CALL INSTRUCTIONS (EXAMPLE)

#### NOTE:

You must dial the prefix "9" to obtain an outside line to enter the GEC call. This number is NOT a PAX extension.

- 3.0 To enter the GEC call:
  - 3.1 From a touch tone phone, dial "9-724-682-1900".
  - 3.2 At the voice prompt "Please enter your passcode followed by the "#" sign" enter the PASSCODE XXXX #.
  - 3.3 There will be a short delay while the system connects the Offsite Agencies into the conference call. A "Beep" will be heard as each Agency enters the GEC call.
- 4.0 Upon hearing an individual enter the Conference Bridge:
  - 4.1 State the following:

"This is \_\_\_\_\_\_ at Beaver Valley

NAME

Power Station. Please remain on the line for a roll-call and an update.

(log individual names and time contacted below):

	NAME	TIME
BCEMA		
CCEMA		
ICOES		
PEMA		
DEMA		
VVOES	······································	
A DEP/BRP		

NAME:

DATE:

#### **OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS**

EPP/IP 4.1 A5.715FZ

#### ATTACHMENT 2 (3 of 3)

#### ACTIVATION OF THE GOLD EXECUTIVE CONFERENCE (GEC)CALL INSTRUCTIONS (EXAMPLE)

#### NOTE:

Any person disconnected, or any additional personnel, may enter the GEC at any time, once the system is activated, by dialing 724-682-1900 and providing the GEC PASSCODE.

- 5.0 The Assistant to the E/RM shall then turnover the phone to the ED, or E/RM if activated, to provide the PAR.
- 6.0 If an Offsite Agency does not respond, call the agency using the contact phone number from EPP/IP 1.1, "Notifications", and request they call into the GEC by dialing 724-682-1900 and providing the State/County GEC PASSCODE.
- 7.0 Upon providing the PAR, the ED, or E/RM if activated, shall answer any questions from the Offsite Agencies then turn over command of the GEC to the Offsite Agencies for discussions and siren coordination.

#### B. <u>GEC UNAVAILABLE</u>

- 1.0 If GEC is unavailable, utilize commercial lines.
  - 1.1 Contact the State/County agencies per EPP/IP 1.1 "Notifications", Attachment 2 and provide the PAR.
  - 1.2 PA DEP/BRP may be contacted using the "Blue" Hotline in the EOF.
- 2.0 If commercial phone systems are unavailable, the BVPS Radio System is the alternate method for providing the PARs to the Counties. EPP/IP 1.2, Attachment 3 (Step 6.0) provides direction for using the radio system. The Counties should then contact their respective States.

#### EPP/Implementing Procedures OFFSITE PROTECTIVE ACTIONS

**EPP/IP 4.1** 

\_**A**...

:

•

••••

#### **INTENTIONALLY BLANK**

\_

**Rev. 16** 

### **Unit 1/2**

#### **EPP/IP 9.4**

#### ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

#### Document Owner Manager, Emergency Preparedness

Revision Number	8
Level Of Use	General Skill Reference
Safety Related Procedure	Yes



ANI ON (	D DEACTIVATION OF THE CENTER (JPIC)	Unit: 1/2 Revision: 8	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference Page Number: i Of ii
		<u>0</u>	
	<b>EFFECTIVE INDEX</b>		
0	OSC Approved	12-8-95	
1 2	Non-Intent Revision Non-Intent Revision	10-23-96 6-17-97	
3 4	OSC Approved Non-Intent Revision	1-1-98 12-2-99	
5 6	Non-Intent Revision	7-12-00	
7	Non-Intent Revision	6-14-02	
3	Simple Change	8-15-02	
		<ul> <li>OSC Approved</li> <li>Non-Intent Revision</li> <li>OSC Approved</li> <li>Non-Intent Revision</li> <li>Non-Intent Revision</li> <li>Non-Intent Revision</li> <li>Non-Intent Revision</li> <li>Simple Change</li> </ul>	OSC Approved12-8-95Non-Intent Revision10-23-96Non-Intent Revision6-17-97OSC Approved1-1-98Non-Intent Revision12-2-99Non-Intent Revision7-12-00Non-Intent Revision12-12-01Non-Intent Revision6-14-02Simple Change8-15-02

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION O	DEACTIVATION OF THE CENTER (JPIC)	Unit: 1/2 Revision: 8	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference Page Number: ii of ii
	TABLE OF CONTENTS		
А.	PURPOSE		
B.	RESPONSIBILITY		
С.	ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUT	IONS	
D.	PROCEDURE		
E.	FINAL CONDITIONS		
F.	REFERENCES		
G.	ATTACHMENTS		

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Nur	nber: EPP/IP 9.4
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 1 of 38

#### A. <u>PURPOSE</u>

This procedure provides guidance for the Joint Public Information Center (JPIC) staff in the activation, operation and deactivation of the JPIC.

#### B. <u>REFERENCES</u>

- 1.0 Beaver Valley Power Station Emergency Preparedness Plan.
- 2.0 Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, Part 50.
- 3.0 NUREG-0654/FEMA-REP-1 "Criteria for Preparation and Evaluation of Radiological Emergency Response Plans and Preparedness in Support of Nuclear Power Plants".
- 4.0 NPDAP 5.3, News Release and Notification
- 5.0 EPP/IP 1.7, Emergency Response Organization Teams.
- 6.0 Condition Report #01-3198, 01-4230, 01-4236
- 7.0 Condition Report #02-03981, 02-03982, 02-03983, 02-03678, 02-03713
- 8.0 Condition Report #02-04004, 02-04855, 02-04905, 02-04919

#### C. **RESPONSIBILITIES**

- 1.0 The JPIC Manager has overall responsibility for the implementation of this procedure.
- 2.0 Job Guidelines for JPIC personnel are located in Attachment 1.

#### D. <u>ACTION LEVELS/PRECAUTIONS</u>

#### 1.0 ACTION LEVELS

- 1.1 JPIC activation is required at an emergency condition, classified as a Site Area or General Emergency at Beaver Valley Power Station Unit 1, Unit 2, <u>or</u> as requested by the Emergency Director, or ...
- 1.2 As deemed necessary by the Senior Nuclear Communications Representative, or designee, in consultation with the Senior Vice President-Nuclear, or designee.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 2 of 38

#### 2.0 PRECAUTIONS

- 2.1 All news announcements must be approved by either the designated Emergency Director (prior to Emergency Operations Facility (EOF) activation) or the Emergency/Recovery Manager (after EOF activation).
- 2.2 Any significant policy announcement on subjects other than plant conditions must be coordinated with First Energy Corporate Communications, in consultation with the Senior Vice President-Nuclear.
- 2.3 Representatives of the State and the County emergency response agencies are encouraged to participate at the news briefings. BVPS may issue joint news announcements with these agencies.
- 2.4 The County and the State emergency management agencies have been asked to advise the Senior Nuclear Communications Representative of announcements issued to the news media or the Emergency Alert Stations.

#### E. <u>PROCEDURE</u>

NOTE:

JPIC personnel are activated in accordance with EPP/IP 1.7, "EMERGENCY RESPONSE ORGANIZATION TEAMS."

#### 1.0 ACTIVATION

#### NOTE:

Designated JPIC personnel (beeper holders) shall be notified and mobilized at an Alert Emergency via beeper activation. Once the designated personnel arrive at the JPIC, additional personnel may be called-in, as necessary.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4		
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 3 of 38	

- 1.1 Upon notification, JPIC personnel shall report to the JPIC and sign the staffing board.
- 1.2 The Information Coordinator shall notify the JPIC Manager when adequate staff has arrived.
- 1.3 The Logistics Coordinator shall notify the JPIC Manager when sufficient equipment and supplies are available for operation of the JPIC.
- 1.4 The Security Coordinator shall establish and maintain adequate security in accordance with Attachment 4 of this procedure.
- 1.5 The JPIC Manager shall make a formal activation announcement of the JPIC over the JPIC public address system.
- 1.6 Via telephone, the Information Coordinator shall inform the EPIO staff at the EOF and the Penn Power Customer Accounts Services Department that the JPIC has been activated.

#### 2.0 **OPERATION**

- 2.1 News Announcements
  - 2.1.1 The Information Coordinator shall collect all news announcements that were approved prior to JPIC activation.
  - 2.1.2 Administrative Support personnel shall ensure the distribution of all news announcements as described in Attachment 2 of this procedure.
  - 2.1.3 The Information Coordinator shall continue to obtain current news announcements from the EOF in accordance with the guidelines in Attachment 1.
  - 2.1.4 The Information Coordinator shall ensure JPIC review and distribution of subsequent news announcements in accordance with the guidelines in Attachment 1.

Beaver	<b>Valley Power Station</b>	Procedure Nu	EPP/IP 9,4
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERAT JOINT PUBLIC INFORM	ION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE ATION CENTER (JPIC)	Unit: 1/2 Revision: 8	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference Page Number: 4 of 38
2.1	.5. The Information Coordinator shall ve Communication Manager of the JPIC announcements.	erbally noti receiving a	ify the EOF Nuclear nd reviewing of news
2.2 Ne	ws Briefings		
2.2	.1 Via telephone, the JPIC Technical Technical Advisor to discuss plant relat	Advisor sh ed informat	all contact the EOF ion.
2.2	.2 Via telephone conferencing, the JPIC I participation of the Chief Company Manager in discussions per 2.2.1, as app	echnical Ac Spokesper propriate.	ivisor shall ensure the son and Information
2.2	.3 Information gathered during the confe news briefings by the Chief Company S	erence call pokesperso	may be presented at n.
2.2	.4 The JPIC Manager shall arrange for governmental Public Information Offic preparation for the news briefing.	a pre-briefi ers (PIOs) p	ing meeting with the present at the JPIC, in
2.2	.5 The Chief Company Spokesperson consultation with the governmental PIC of news briefings at the JPIC.	and the Os, will det	JPIC Manager, in ermine the frequency
2.2	.6 The Media Relations Coordinator will is of upcoming news briefings.	nform the n	ews media of the time
2.2	.7 The JPIC Manager will preside over Company Spokesperson and gover information and answer news media que emergency.	er news br rnmental estions rega	iefings. The Chief PIOs will provide rding the status of the
2.2	.8 JPIC personnel will record questions provide answers for subsequent news br	that could a iefings.	not be answered and
2.2	9 The JPIC Technical Briefer will provid plant systems to the news media.	<b>le gener</b> ic i	nformation regarding

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4		
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 5 of 38	

- 2.3 Information Management and Control
  - 2.3.1 The Media Contact Representatives shall receive and respond to telephone calls from the news media in accordance with the guidelines in Attachment 1.
  - 2.3.2 The Media Monitoring Representatives shall monitor TV and radio news broadcasts in accordance with the guidelines in Attachment 1.
  - 2.3.3 The Rumor Control Coordinator shall report any apparent misinformation received to the Information Coordinator in accordance with the guidelines in Attachment 1.
  - 2.3.4 The EMA Contact Representatives shall provide information to and receive information from the governmental PIOs at the JPIC in accordance with the guidelines in Attachment 1.

#### 3.0 DEACTIVATION

- 3.1 Upon concurrence from the JPIC Manager, the Chief Company Spokesperson and governmental PIO's, the JPIC shall be deactivated.
- 3.2 Emergency equipment/supplies shall be restored to preactivation status, by the Logistics Coordinator.

#### F. FINAL CONDITIONS

This procedure shall be terminated after the following conditions have been met:

- 1.0 Normal plant operations have been or are in the process of being restored.
- 2.0 News media interest has diminished to such an extent that pre-emergency media relations procedures can again be used.
- 3.0 The JPIC staff has been relieved of all duties associated with the development and presentation of news information.

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 6 of 38	

### G. ATTACHMENTS

- 1.0 Job Guidelines
- 2.0 News Announcement Distribution
- 3.0 Rumor Inquiry Form
- 4.0 Security Procedures
- 5.0 JPIC Floor Plans
- 6.0 JPIC News Briefing Summary Sheet

Beaver	Valley	Power	Station
--------	--------	-------	---------

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
	7 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (1 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### **CHIEF COMPANY SPOKESPERSON**

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Briefs and consults with the EPIO staff and governmental PIOs at the JPIC.
- 3. Presents regular, timely information at news briefings at the JPIC regarding the status of the plant.
- 4. Announces plant status and actions being taken to achieve plant stability, using current news announcements and information regarding plant status provided by the Technical Advisor.
- 5. Reviews news announcements.

Title:

- 6. Announces any company policy decisions coming from the EOF regarding the protection and safety of <u>on-site</u> personnel.
- 7. Announces any upgrading or termination of emergency classification of the plant and the reason for the change.
- 8. Participates in interviews with the local, regional and national news media.
- 9. Frequently consults with the Emergency/Recovery Manager regarding present status of plant conditions and when possible participates in EOF briefings via phone.

Beaver Val	ley Power	Station
------------	-----------	---------

Title:

Procedure Number:		
	EPP/IP 9.4	
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
	8 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (2 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### JPIC MANAGER

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Mobilize the remainder of the JPIC staff by directing the Information Manager, Information Coordinator, Media Relations Coordinator and the Logistics Coordinator to begin the call out of additional personnel, as necessary.
- 3. Announces the activation of the JPIC via the public address system once sufficient staff and equipment is in place as communicated by the Information and Logistics Coordinators.
- 4. Ensures JPIC logistical needs are met through interface with the Logistics Coordinator.
- 5. Continually observes the operation of the JPIC and recommends changes or improvements to facilitate media briefings.
- 6. Reviews news announcements if Chief Company Spokesperson unavailable.
- 7. During news briefings, compiles a list of items that need to be followed up in subsequent briefings. This includes questions that need to be answered, evaluation of the effectiveness of each news briefing, and follow-up of incorrect information that was released to the public from whatever source.
- 8. Advises The Chief Company Spokesperson and points out potential questions to be answered in upcoming news briefings.
- 9. Deactivates the JPIC as outlined in Section E, Deactivation and Section F, Final Conditions of this procedure.

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 9 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (3 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### **INFORMATION MANAGER**

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. As necessary, call-out additional personnel as follows:
  - EMA Contact Reps. (3) Three
  - Rumor Control Coordinator (2) Two
  - Media Monitoring Reps. (3) Three
- 3. In the absence or unavailability of the Chief Company Spokesperson and JPIC Manager, reviews news announcements.
- 4. Participates in telephone discussions between the Chief Company Spokesperson and the Technical Advisors at the JPIC and EOF.
- 5. Maintains communications with the Information Coordinator to assure that news announcement approval, rumor control, media monitoring, and news media contact functions are being conducted properly and effectively. Also, reviews and signs, "Rumor Inquiry Form" (Attachment 3).
- 6. Prior to any joint news briefings arranges a coordination meeting with the Chief Company Spokesperson and the State and County officials located at the JPIC.
- 7. Coordinates the issuing of news announcements with those of the State and County to ensure timeliness and consistency.
- 8. Oversees the EMA Contact Representatives to assure that the needs of the State and County representatives at the JPIC are being met.
- 9. Provide feedback to Media Monitoring Representatives, Media Contact Representatives, or Rumor Control Coordinator concerning how rumors or mis-information is addressed.
- 10. Review and approve JPIC News Briefing Summary Sheet (Attachment 6) and give to the Rumor Control Coordinator for distribution.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Na	Procedure Number:	
Tiule:	11:0:4:	EPP/IP 9.4	
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE		General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (IPIC)	Revision:	Page Number:	
	8	10 of 38	
	ATTA	CHMENT 1 (4 of 17)	
JOB GUIDELINES			
INFORMATION COORDINAT	OR		
	<u></u>		
1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.			
2. As necessary, call-out additional personnel as follows:			
Information Coordinator Assistant			
CASD Berg Deers New Costle			
• CASD Reps., Penn Power-New Castle			
• Media Contact Reps. (3) Three			
3. Serves as Information Manager until the Information Manager	er arrives.		
Prior to JPIC activation:			
Figures staff has signed in with Security			
<ol> <li>2 Ensures staff completes the staffing board</li> </ol>		•	
3 Notifies the IPIC Manager when the IPIC is fully staffed at 1			
A Requests that the EOE temperation the Joint Number of Stated and	I can be activa	ated.	
4. Requests that the EOF transmit the Initial Notification Form have been approved and distributed.	n and all news	s announcements that	
••			
JPIC activation:			
1 Informs the FPM or Assistant So Musley Commission	<b>.</b> .		
telephone that the IDIC is activated	Representativ	ve and EOF staffs via	
2 Obtaine automate neuro anno anti forma anti-	• • •		
2. Obtains current news announcements from the EOF and	d verbally no	otifies EOF Nuclear	
Communications Manager of JPIC receiving and reviewing o	of news annou	ncement.	
3. Collects all news announcements that were approved prio	or to JPIC ac	tivation and ensures	
distribution to IPIC staff			

- 4. Continually ensures that news announcements are being provided to the State, County and Federal agencies either through telephone communications or hard copy transmission.
- 5. Ensures that the status boards in the Government and Work Rooms are continuously updated with emergency events.
- 6. Maintains ongoing communications with First Energy Corporate Communications informing them of emergency events.
- 7. Continually directs rumor control activities and investigates rumors. Assures the Information Manager reviews and approves responses to rumors per Attachment 3.
  - a. After review and approval by the Information Manager, provide a copy of approved Rumor Inquiry form to the Rumor Control Coordinator.

## ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit: Level Of Use:		
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	11 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (5 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### **INFORMATION COORDINATOR (CONTINUED)**

#### JPIC activation:

Title:

- 8. Consults with the Information Manager and fulfills requests as needed.
- 9. If necessary, ensures that a second shift is called-out, in conjunction with Support Services (EOF).
- 10. Maintains an event log of all communications and activities and issues the log to the Emergency Preparedness Section at the conclusion of the emergency.
- 11. Collects event logs from JPIC at the conclusion of the emergency and forwards the logs to the Senior Nuclear Communications Representative.
- 12. Ensures distribution of news announcements to JPIC staff.
- 13. Via telephone, inform the EPIO staff at the EOF and the Penn Power Customer Services Department that the JPIC has been activated.

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: Page Number: 8 12 of 38		

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (6 of 17)

e.

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### **INFORMATION COORDINATOR - ASSISTANT**

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Ensures the staff completes the staffing board and notifies the Information Coordinator when the JPIC is fully staffed.
- 3. Maintains and updates the status boards in the Government and Work Rooms with emergency events.
- 4. Maintains a log of the Information Coordinator's activities.
- 5. Ensures Media Monitors, Media Contact Representatives, and the Rumor Control Coordinator receive all news announcements.
- 6. Collects event logs from JPIC staff at the conclusion of the emergency and forwards the logs to the Information Coordinator.

## ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit: Level Of Use:		
1/2 General Skill Reference		
Revision:	Page Number:	
8 13 of 38		

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (7 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### JPIC TECHNICAL ADVISOR

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Maintains frequent contact with the EOF Technical Advisor to obtain up-to-the-minute information on plant status.
- 3. Keeps the Chief Company Spokesperson, JPIC Manager and Information Manager informed of the plant status and actions being taken to achieve plant stability and recovery.
- 4. Ensures that the Chief Company Spokesperson and the Information Manager are included in telephone discussions of plant status information with the EOF, as appropriate.
- 5. Takes written notes as needed to accurately convey information from the EOF Technical Advisor to the Chief Company Spokesperson, Information Manager or Information Coordinator.
- 6. Seeks information from the EOF Technical Advisor as requested by the Chief Company Spokesperson, JPIC Manager or Information Manager.
- 7. Consults with JPIC staff, as requested, in the interpretation and clarification of news announcements and other information regarding plant status and actions being taken to achieve plant stability and recovery.

Beaver V	Valley	Power	Station
----------	--------	-------	---------

Title:

	Procedure Number:		
1	EPP/IP 9.4		
	Unit: Level Of Use:		
1	1/2	General Skill Reference	
	Revision: Page Number:		
	8	14 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (8 of 17)

#### JOB GUIDELINES

#### EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY (EMA) CONTACT REPRESENTATIVE

#### NOTE:

#### ONLY approved news announcements are to be available to the Media.

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Contacts the designated EMA State and County Public Information Officers, listed in the EP Resource Manual, and informs them that the Joint Public Information Center has been activated.
- 3. Provides a call-back number (use your phone number) for the EMA's use to obtain information regarding plant and on-site status.
- 4. Provides plant status information via news announcements to the County or State Public Information Officers at the JPIC.
- 5. Keeps the Information Manager apprised of County and State public announcements and news announcements.
- 6. Provides liaison between Company and County and State Public Information Officers for logistical and ongoing administrative needs within the JPIC.
- 7. Keeps EMA's apprised of relevant rumor control activity as directed by the Information Coordinator.
- 8. Maintains a log during an emergency of all contacts, time of contact, along with any other pertinent information.
- 9. Following an emergency, issues a report to the Information Manager regarding emergency response activities.
- 10. Ensures that News Announcements issued by the States are distributed at the JPIC. (Same distribution as FENOC News Announcements.

## ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	15 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (9 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### MEDIA CONTACT REPRESENTATIVES

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Provides logistical information (location of plant, lodging near plant, etc.) to the media.
- 3. Answers basic media inquiries related to the emergency. Detailed inquiries are logged and given to the Information Coordinator for follow-up. Information regarding station events/activities should be given to the media only after it has been released via a news announcement or News Briefing.
- 4. Directs the media on where to obtain news announcements issued to the wire service.
- 5. Reports rumor information to the Rumor Control Coordinator using the Rumor Inquiry Form (Attachment 3).
- 6. Maintains a log during an emergency of all contacts, time of contact, along with any other pertinent information.
- 7. Refers all inquiries regarding protective measures for public to appropriate County emergency management agency, per EPP/IP 9.5, Attachment 2.
- 8. Refers all industry calls requesting news announcements to the INPO Nuclear Network (Attachment 2).
- 9. Rumor Control Coordinator to assign a number to form before processing.
- 10. At the conclusion of the emergency, provides recorded information and logs to the Information Coordinator.

Reaver Valley Power Station Procedure			Procedure Nun	aber:
Tite			EPP/IP 9.4	
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)		Unit: <u>1/2</u> Revision:	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference Page Number:	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		L8	16 of 38
			ATTACI	HMENT 1 (10 of 17)
	JOB GUIDELI	<u>NES</u>		
	MEDIA MONITORING	GUIDELINH	<u></u>	
1.	Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.			
2.	2. Monitors local radio and TV stations and reports to the Information Coordinator any information which appears to be misleading or incorrect. Stations to be periodically monitored are:			on Coordinator any criodically monitored
	RADIO	TV		
	KDKA - 1020 AM (Pittsburgh)	KDKA-TV	Channel 2	(Pgh, Pa)
	WKQV - 1410 AM (Pittsburgh)	WKBN - C	hannel 27	
	WBVP - 1230 AM (Beaver Falls)	CDDI	wn, OH)	
	WMBA - 1460 AM (Ambridge)	(Atlanta, G	A)	
	WWVA - 1170 AM (Wheeling)			
	WVNP - 89.9 FM (WV Public Radio)			
	WKBN - 570 AM (Youngstown, OH)			
3.	Completes Rumor Inquiry Form (Attachment 3) and submits it to the Rumor Control Coordinator.			
4.	Receives rumor control information from the Information Coordinator, or designee, through the Rumor Control Coordinator, as appropriate, and monitors media accordingly.			
5.	Maintains a log of all incorrect information with tin	ne and source		
6.	Receives information from written news announcen on upcoming interviews and coverage and monitors	nents and fro accordingly.	m Media R	elations Coordinator
7.	At the conclusion of the emergency, provides recorded information and logs to the Information Coordinator.		s to the Information	

## ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Title:

Procedure Number:		
<b>EPP/IP 9.4</b>		
Unit: Level Of Use:		
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	17 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (11 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### **RUMOR CONTROL COORDINATOR - JPIC**

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Receives and records all requests for information, points of clarification, and rumored information and assigns a number to the Rumor Inquiry Form.
- 3. Reports information to the Information Coordinator using the Rumor Inquiry Form (Attachment 3) for follow-up.
- 4. Receives corrected, approved "Rumor Inquiry Forms", (Attachment 3) from the Information Coordinator for distribution to the Media Contact Reps. and the Media Monitoring Reps.
- 5. Maintains a log of all rumors received and sources.
- 6. Records News Briefing Summary Sheets.
- 7. Obtains Information Manager's approval on News Briefing Summary Sheets.
- 8. Provides the approved JPIC News Briefing Summary Sheet (Attachment 6) to the Media Contact Representatives and the Media Monitoring Representatives.
- 9. At the conclusion of the emergency, provides recorded information and logs to the Information Coordinator.

Beaver	Valley	Power	Station
--------	--------	-------	---------

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	18 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (12 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### MEDIA RELATIONS COORDINATOR

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Calls out the Technical Briefer to report to the JPIC, if needed.
- 3. Continually observes the operation of the Joint Public Information Center and recommends changes or improvements to facilitate media briefings.
- 4. Advises Chief Company Spokesperson (through the JPIC Manager, if available) and points out potential questions to be answered in upcoming news briefings.
- 5. Coordinates requests from news media. This may include:
  - a. Arranging media tours to designated locations near the plant for photographic and filming purposes;
  - b. Recommending spokespersons and arranging media interviews with company officials;
  - c. Coordinating special parking requirements for national network or other trailers, etc.
  - d. Obtaining permission from plant security for aerial photography;
  - e. Providing press kits, photos, diagrams, etc., as requested.
- 6. Works with the Logistics Coordinator to ensure that the media briefing area at the JPIC is fully functional.
- 7. Semi-annually reviews and updates press kits at the JPIC.
- 8. Ensures that news announcements and biographies are distributed in the JPIC media briefing area.
- 9. Maintains a log of all news announcements, (Federal, State, County and Utility) distributed to the mass media from the JPIC and maintains a copy of each news announcement.
- 10. Ensures that microphones are turned on prior to each news briefing.
- 11. Compiles and issues a report to the Information Coordinator at the conclusion of the emergency.

Beaver Va	alley Powe	er Station
-----------	------------	------------

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	19 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (13 of 17)

#### JOB GUIDELINES

#### TECHNICAL BRIEFER

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Attends all news briefings to obtain information on the current status of various plant systems.
- 3. Consults with the JPIC Technical Advisor as needed on questions and requests for information related to systems affected by an emergency.
- 4. Answers media questions between news briefings concerning descriptions of plant systems and operating characteristics of these systems.

#### NOTE:

INFORMATION GIVEN TO THE NEWS MEDIA IS LIMITED TO DESCRIPTIONS OF THE OPERATION OF PLANT SYSTEMS. SINCE THE DISCUSSION ON ACTUAL PLANT CONDITIONS AND ACTIONS BEING TAKEN TO ACHIEVE PLANT STABILITY IS THE RESPONSIBILITY OF THE CHIEF COMPANY SPOKESPERSON, THE TECHNICAL BRIEFER WILL NOT SPECULATE ON SUCH MATTERS OR POTENTIAL FUTURE EVENTS.

- 5. Explains plant systems by using the plant visual schematics that are available in the Media Presentation Room.
- 6. Serves as advisor to the JPIC Staff on any technical matter.

Beaver	Valley	Power	Station
--------	--------	-------	---------

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	20 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (14 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### LOGISTICS COORDINATOR

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. As necessary, call out additional personnel as follows:
  - Administrative Support (JPIC)
  - Engineering Communications Representative
  - Security Coordinator (JPIC)
- 3. Assures the timely delivery and set-up of all equipment and display material required for emergency response operation, including equipment that is stored at other locations.
- 4. Notifies Security Coordinator to initiate security measures at the JPIC properties.
- 5. Arranges for the accommodation of news trailers, and other media or corporate transportation equipment.
- 6. Assures the set-up of sufficient communications equipment at the JPIC.
- 7. Maintains supervision of all logistics during an emergency at the JPIC properties and acts as a liaison with the management of the JPIC.
- 8. Maintains a quarterly check and test of all JPIC equipment and reports any changes or problems to the Senior Nuclear Communications Representative.
- 9. Maintains up-to-date checklists and procedures for JPIC set-up and operation, revising quarterly. Also maintains current forms for JPIC use during emergency response.
- 10. Coordinates with the EOF Support Services Manager for JPIC clerical support and 24 hour staffing.
- 11. Coordinates synchronizing the JPIC clock with the EOF/TSC clocks.
- 12. Compiles and issues a report of all emergency response logistics to the JPIC Manager at the conclusion of the emergency.

Title:

### ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	21 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (15 of 17)

#### JOB GUIDELINES

#### SECURITY COORDINATOR

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Implements security requirements for JPIC.
- 3. Assures that security officers are stationed at proper locations as outlined in Attachment 4 of this procedure.
- 4. Assures that only individuals with proper credentials as outlined in the EPIO Emergency Preparedness Plan are admitted to the JPIC.
- 5. Contacts local or State law enforcement officials should their assistance be required.
- 6. Maintains a log of personnel entering and leaving the JPIC.
- 7. Compiles and issues a report to the Logistics Coordinator at the conclusion of the emergency.

## ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	22 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (16 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### ENGINEERING COMMUNICATIONS REPRESENTATIVE

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Provides technical expertise and resolves telecommunication problems associated with emergency response operations.
- 3. Assists with the set-up, operation, and maintenance of all telecommunications equipment, as required.
- 4. Coordinates operation and maintenance of the necessary telecommunications channels and equipment that is required between the JPIC and outside governmental facilities (i.e., PEMA, Harrisburg Office).
- 5. Assures the timely acquisition of additional emergency telecommunications engineering support personnel, if necessary.
- 6. Compiles and issues a report to the Logistics Coordinator at the conclusion of the emergency.

Title:

Procedure Number:		
EPP/IP 9.4		
Unit:	Level Of Use:	
1/2	General Skill Reference	
Revision:	Page Number:	
8	23 of 38	

#### ATTACHMENT 1 (17 of 17)

#### **JOB GUIDELINES**

#### **ADMINISTRATIVE SUPPORT**

#### NOTE:

ONLY approved news announcements are to be available or given to the media.

- 1. Reports to the JPIC and signs the staffing board.
- 2. Operates-facsimile and copy equipment.
- 3. Requests necessary materials, resources, personnel from Logistics Coordinator to ensure the smooth flow of information within and from the JPIC.
- 4. Distributes Company news announcements to JPIC staff and external locations in accordance with Attachment 2.
- 5. Aid the State, County and NRC in distributing their news announcements at the JPIC.
- 6. Compiles and issues a report to the Logistics Coordinator at the conclusion of the emergency.

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 24 of 38
· •		

### INTENTIONALLY BLANK

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
	Unit:	Level Of Use:	
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Revision:	Page Number:	
JOINT FOBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JFIC)	8	25 of 38	
NEWS ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION	N ATTA	CHMENT 2 (1 of 3)	
FOR. JOINT FOBLIC INFORMATION CENTE	<u>n</u>		
NOTE:	·		
	•		
<u>UNLY</u> approved news announcements are to be available	e or given to	the media.	
Distribution checklist for all news announcements issued by BVPS, as a result of an emergency at BVPS.	state, count	y and federal agencies	
News Announcement #			
Revision received Revision Distributed			
Time received Time Distributed			
FAX			
PR Newswire	888-	568-0898	
EOF Nuclear Communications Staff	724-0	682-5994	
First Energy Corporate Communications	330-384-4539		
Beaver County EMA 724-775-1163		775-1163	
Columbiana County EMA	330-424-9267		
Hancock County OES	304-564-4031		
Pennsylvania EMA	717-651-2021		
Ohio EMA	614-889-7183		
West Virginia OES	304-344-4538		
NRC (Region I, Public Affairs)		610-337-5241	
NRC (Washington D.C.)	301-415-2234		
INPO	770-6	770-644-8549	
Nuclear Energy Institute	202-7	739-8000	

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Unit:	Level Of Use:
	1/2 Revision:	General Skill Reference
	8	26 of 38
NEWS ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIBUTION ATTACHMENT 2 (2 of 3) FOR: JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER		
NOTE:		
ONLY approved news announcements are to be available or given to the media.		
Distribution checklist for all news announcements issued by BVPS, state, county and federal agencies as a result of an emergency at BVPS.		
Revision received       Revision Distributed         Time received       Time Distributed		
HAND CARRY TO:		
Information Manager		
Information Coordinator		
Information Coordinator Assistant		
Technical Advisor		
Chief Company Spokesperson		
Rumor Control Coordinator		
Media Relations Coordinator		
Media Monitoring Reps. (3)		
Post in JPIC (1)		
Copies For Reporters (as needed)		
Technical Briefer		
Emergency Management Contact Representatives (11	)	
Pennsylvania Rep. (5)		
Ohio Rep. (3)		
West Virginia Rep. (3)		

A 1 101101
Beaver Valley Power Station Procedure N		EPP/IP 9.4	
Title:	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision:	Page Number: 27 of 38	
		Attachment 2 (3 of 3)	
NEWS ANNOUNCEMENT DISTRIB FOR: JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION	UTION		
TELEPHONE CONTACTS			

1.	NRC REGION 1 PUBLIC AFFAIRS	610-337	-5330
	General Office number	610-337	-5000
	WASHINGTON D.C. PUBLIC AFFAIRS	310-415	-8200
	Weekends	310-415	-7000
2.	PENNSYLVANIA EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY		
	General Number	717-651	-2001
3.	BEAVER COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY		
-		724-775	-1049 or
		724-775	-1700
	Public Information (Site Area or General Emergency)	724-775	-0344
4. (	OHIO EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY	••	
		614-889	-7153
	Public Affairs Officer	614-889	-7000
5.	COLUMBIANA COUNTY EMERGENCY MANAGMENT AGE	NCY	
		330-424	-9725 or
		330-424	-7005
	Public Information (Site Area or General Emergency)	330-424	-0861
6.	WEST VIRGINIA OFFICE OF EMERGENCY SERVICES		
		304-558	-5380
7.	HANCOCK COUNTY OFFICE OF EMERGENCY SERVICES		
		304-564	-4040
		or	4041
8.	FIRST ENERGY CORPORATE		
	Todd Schneider, Mgr., FENOC Communications	330-315	-7290
	Pager	440-733	-0728
	Home	330-659	-6216
	Ralph J. DiNicola, FE Corporate Public Relations	330-384	-5939
	Home	330-896	-3380
	Fax	330-384	-4539
	Corporate Communications On-Call		
	Answering (Evenings and Weekends)	888-900	-5200
9.	INSTITUTE OF NUCLEAR POWER OPERATIONS (INPO)		
	Communications Division	770-644	-8216
	EP Command Center	1-800-3	21-0614
10.	Nuclear Energy Institute (NEI)	202-739	-8000
	Fax	202-785	-4113
	EDISON ELECTRIC INSTITUTE _24-hr. Press Hotline	800-424	-8897

Beaver Valley Power Station Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4			
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 28 of 38	

and a local

# INTENTIONALLY BLANK

Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure N	umber: EPP/IP 9.4
itle:	Unit:	Level Of Use:
CTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	1/2 Revision	General Skill Refer
OINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)		29 of 38
	ATT	A5.715 ACHMENT 3 (1 o
RUMOR INQUIRY FORM JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION C	ENTER	
Rumor Received by:	Number:	
Media Monitoring Rep.		
Media Contact Reps. Other		
Date: Time Received:		
Rumor Source:News MediaEmployeePublic Other		
Name of Source:	<u>.</u>	
Affiliation, if any:	<u></u>	
Nature of Rumor:		
······································		
Person Recording Rumor:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Response:		<u></u>
Source of Kesponse:		
Information Mgr. (or designee) Approval Signature:		
Forward copy to: Rumor Control Coordinator Info	ormation Coor	rdinator.
Media Monitoring Reps Me	dia Contact R	eps.
JPIC Mgr Info	orm. Mgr.	

Beaver Valley Power Station	ey Power Station Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9.4		
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 30 of 38	

# **INTENTIONALLY BLANK**

Beaver	Valley	Power	Station
--------	--------	-------	---------

ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)

Procedure Number:				
EPP/IP 9.4				
Unit:	Level Of Use:			
1/2	1/2 General Skill Reference			
Revision:	Page Number:			
8	31 of 38			

## ATTACHMENT 4 (1 of 2)

### SECURITY PROCEDURES

## A. <u>PURPOSE</u>:

Title:

This procedure provides guidance for controlling access and maintaining order within the Joint Public Information Center (JPIC) in support of the BVPS Emergency Preparedness Plan.

### B. <u>SCOPE</u>:

These procedures shall apply to all individuals, both employees and non-employees, who are present at the JPIC when that facility is operated in support of the BVPS Emergency Preparedness Plan.

### C. **PROCEDURES**:

- 1.0 The Security Coordinator for the JPIC shall be directly responsible for implementing and enforcing these procedures when the JPIC is activated in support of the BVPS Emergency Preparedness Plan, as well as during appropriate periods immediately prior to such activation when these procedures are deemed necessary to establish and maintain order at the JPIC.
- 2.0 To assist the Security Coordinator in implementing and enforcing these procedures, if needed, security officers will be positioned at various locations to control access and to help maintain order. All personnel within the JPIC must adhere to these procedures, and must accept the authority of the security officers to restrict access in compliance with these procedures.
- 3.0 Disorderly persons shall be removed from the JPIC, if such action is necessary to maintain proper order, and the Security Coordinator shall establish liaison with local law enforcement agencies to provide appropriate support for this purpose.
- 4.0 Properly identified Beaver Valley Power Station employees will be allowed access to the JPIC as necessary for the performance of their duties, but all BVPS employees must wear their company ID cards in the chest area in a visible manner whenever they are inside the JPIC when these procedures are in effect. Any questions regarding employee access or the proper display of company ID cards should be referred to the Security Coordinator.

	Beaver Valley Power Station	Procedure N	EDD/TD 0 4
itle: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE		Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference
IOINT PUBI	LIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision:	Page Number:
		<u> </u>	<u>1 32 of 38</u>
		ATT	ACHMENT 4 (2 of 2)
	SECURITY PROCEDURES		
5.0	All non-employees must enter through the marked do JPIC, and must be logged-in at the appropriate registr credentials from the organizations they represent. As credentials must have their access authorized by Supervisor. Each non-employee will be issued one badges when he or she is logged-in, and must wear visible manner at all times while within the JPIC:	ors at the fraction desk a ration desk a ny non-emp an approp of the follo the badge	ont (North side) of the after presenting proper loyees without proper priate Beaver Valley owing types of access in the chest area in a
	<ul> <li>a) News Media Representatives - pink cards</li> <li>b) Governmental Representatives - blue cards</li> <li>c) Visitors - white cards</li> </ul>		
6.0	Prior to departing the JPIC for any reason, all non-er badges and be logged-out. Any lost access badges a Coordinator as soon as the loss is noticed.	nployees ma must be rep	ust return their access orted to the Security
7.0	Certain non-employees may be authorized limited acc adjacent Lunch Room for logistical purposes (i.e., supplies, trash, etc.), without being logged-in or issue must be specifically authorized by the Security Coordin designated representative of the Security Coordinator all times while they are within the JPIC. Under no cir admitted to any areas of the JPIC other than the lo Room.	ess to the J delivery and d access back nator. A see must accom- rcumstances backing dock	PIC loading dock and nd removal of food, dges, but such access curity officer or other apany such persons at will such persons be and adjacent Lunch
8.0	If the Alternate EOF is activated, Alternate EOF perso per EPP/IP 1.6, Attachment 2. BVPS Security will sen inside the JPIC Building, but outside the Alternate I control access to the Alternate EOF.	nnel will en id a represer EOF door.	ter the JPIC Building stative to be stationed BVPS Security will

ŗ

:









Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure N	Procedure Number:	
Title:			Unit:	EPP/IP 9.4
ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE		1/2	General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMAT	JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)			37 of 38
J Beaver Valley Unit No. 1 🗌 Date:	PIC NEWS BRIE Unit No. 2 🗌 (Che Time:	FING SUMMAF ck one) News Bi	ATT RY SHEET riefing Number:	ACHMENT 6 (1 of 2)
Chief Company Spokesperso	n:			
Event Classification:	Category:			
	Time Declared:			<u> </u>
	Cause:			
Radiation Being Released?	🔟 Yes 🗌	_ No		
Injured Person: Nome	Refer all questic County/State Eme	ons regarding offs ergency Operations	te radiation rea Center.	dings to respective
injuted retson: Mame:			I ime of inju	iry:
Injury:				
Where:				<u></u>
Present Conditio	n:	<u></u>		
Why Occurred:				
Where is Injured	Taken			
Significant Plant Equipment	Failure:			
What/When/Why				
Significant Noteworthy Item				<u> </u>
Significant row working Item	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Rumor Control Coordinator	Preparer:			
IPIC Information manager A				
JA 1C INVINAUOU MANAger A	Phionai:			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

Beaver Valley Power Station		Procedure Number: EPP/IP 9,4	
Title: ACTIVATION, OPERATION AND DEACTIVATION OF THE	Unit: 1/2	Level Of Use: General Skill Reference	
JOINT PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTER (JPIC)	Revision: 8	Page Number: 38 of 38	

# ATTACHMENT 6 (2 of 2)

### JPIC RUMOR CONTROL COORDINATOR FORM

- This form is to be used by the JPIC Rumor Control Coordinator to document major or significant new information being provided by the JPIC Chief Company Spokesperson or JPIC Manager during a JPIC News Briefing that has changed since the last JPIC News Briefing. This information will be provided to the JPIC Media Contact Representative at the conclusion of a JPIC News Briefing for their use in disseminating event information over the telephones.
- The information needs to be <u>ACCURATE</u> and <u>CONCISE</u>. If you are unsure of the information, either confirm the information or omit the information.
- Only fill out the applicable information. Don't include information, which you would not expect to see in a News Announcement.
- This information is a secondary method to the written News Announcements as the way that Media Contact Representatives obtain information to be released over the telephones. This information may provide early summary notification to Media Contact Representatives before the issue is available on a written News Announcement. The written News Announcements will normally provide the details or additional extent of condition information on issues for the Media Contact Representatives to use.
  - **NOTE:** This is not intended to be a substitute for the News Release Information, just an early warning of significant changes which you should see coming in a future News Announcement.
- Information should never be supplied to the Media Contact Representatives for their use over a telephone UNTIL AFTER it has been released via a written News Announcement or via a JPIC News Briefing.
- Any questions on this form or on the information to be supplied with this form should be brought to the JPIC Manager or JPIC Information Manager.